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MR. ESPOSITO: Good morning, ladies and gentlemen.
This public hearing will now come to order. I am Michael
P. Esposito, Chairman of the Assembly Transportation &
Communications Committee. At this time, I would like
to introduce my colleggues.

On my extreme left, Herb Gladstone, representing
Bergen County. Nextto Herb is Rocco Neri representing
Essex County and on my left, John McCarthy representing
Union County. He has two hats, incidentally. He happens
to be the Mayor of Garwood, Wew Jersey.

On ay extreme right is Gus Rys from Bergen County,
Assemblyman Gus'Rys,‘and on my right, Assemblyman Morton
Salkind representing Monmouth County and Vice-Chairman
of the Committee, He happens to be the Mayor of Marlboro
New Jersey.

The Assembly Tfansportation and Commﬁnications
Committee is conducting this hearing on two issues of
vital importance to the future well-being of the citizens
of this State. The siting of electric power plants and
the financing of the coastruction of electric power plants.

Assenblyman Salkind's bill, A-2156, would establish
a State Power Authority to finance the construction of
electric generating facilities,

Assemblyman Kean's bill, A-608, would set up a Power

Plant Siting Combission to review and select sites.
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Thic is the first hearing on these important subjects
to be held by this Committee. We view these proceedings
as a first step in what will undoubtedly be lengthy con-~
slderation of some very complicated areas. The purpose
of this hearing is to explore in general terms the
particular problems which have led to the introduction
©of these measures, whether the State should play a role
in solving these problems, and, if so, what type of role
should that De.

We will then attempt to assess whether these two
bills are suitable vehicles for achieving the purpose of
insuring an adequate and essential electric power supply
with due regard for the social, economic and environmental
consequences of providing this energy.

We will follow the usual procedure for a legislative
hearing and the conduct of this hearing. If a witness
his a prepared statement, please make copies available
for all members of the Committee. Prepared statements
nﬁed not be read in full. Witnesses may request that
they be made part of the record for consideration by
this Committee.

After each witness has made his statement, the
Committes mambers may ask questions. We trust that each
question will be answered in full to the best ability

of the witness. No quastions from the audience will be
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permitted.

The parties who are interested in testifying this
morning are: The first witness will be Assemblyman
Morton Salkind, wh¢ is the sponsor of A-2156--

MR, FRAIN: A point of order, Mr. Chairman-- a point
of order, Mr. Chairman. This isn't very much of a
representation here for a public hearing for 600,000 people

and I qusstion the arrangements that the State legislatir

W

makes fcr these public hearings.

I think you ought to put this in the newspaper and
have another hearing here and have the public here.

MR. ESPOSITO: The hearings have been advertised
in the newspaper and I think you're out of order, Mr.
Frain.

MR. FRAIN: Well, I'm out of order but this looks
like a political set-up. You people want to come in here
and get youyr pictures taken. It's about time you did
something for the State.

(At this time there is a telephone call for
Chairman Esposito.)

MR. SAIXIND: I'll just take--

MR. ESPOSITO: Take over, Morton,

MR. SALKYND: Right. The Chairman was listing the
call of the witness. Following myself, Assemblyman

Thomas Kean of EFssex County will be testifying concerning




A »n s W ()

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

5

his bill. The third witness will be representatives of
Public Service Electric & Gas Company. I understand Mr.
Smith, the president, will speak.
The fourth will be Atlantic City Electric Company.

I understand Mr. Wilson is president. The fifth will be
the New Jersey Conservation Foundation. The sixth will
be a Mr. L. E. Zeni, the Director of the Maryland Power
Plant. I unlerstand Mr. Perkins is here.

The saoventh will be representatives of Jersey

‘Cantral Power & Light Company, I see Mr. Amber here.

The eighth will be Mr. Bill Beren of the League for
Conserva:ion Legislation. The ninth will be Mr. Ed
Lloyd of the New Jersey Public Interest Research Group,
and the tenth on the Chairman's list is listed as Mr.
Charles *rain.

Are there any other witnesses who wigsh to be--

MRS. ZAPP: Yes. Shall I sign up or shall I just
give it to you verbally?

MR. SALKIND: May I have the witness' name, please.

The eleventh and final listed witness will be Mrs.
Warran Zepp, representing the Hudson County Citizens for
Clean Air,

MRS. Z2PP: Do you have any extra copies of both of
these bills?

MR. ESPOSITO: The first witness is Assemblyman
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Morton Salkind.

MR. SALKIND: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Pirst of all, let me state on the record, Mr.
Chairman, that I support the concept of both bills which
are before the Committee in this public hearing.

With reference to Assembly Bill No. 2156, Mr.
Chairman, I think it's very, very much time for New
Jersey to get involwved in the business of providing an
adequate and reliable electric power supply to the
citizens of our State. I think it is insufficient just
to provide for the regulation of electric power rates
to the Commissioners.

I think in today's economic situation in New Jersey
and in the United States we must do more,

The rudiments of Assembly Bill 2156 provided for the
establishment of a New Jersey Power Authority. As is
indjcated in the bill, the Authority shall consist of
five members of the Cabinet, including the president of
the P.U.C., the commissioner of the Department of Labor
and Industry, the commissioner of Community Affairs,
commissioner of Environmental Protection, the state
treasurer and four public members, four citizens of our
State, to be appointed by the Governor with the voice
and consent of the Senate.

I won't detail all of the specifics regarding the
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members of the Authority. That's well spelled out in the
bill and there's no point in going through it point by
point.

The important things to cite are that the provisions
of the New Jersey Power Authority proposed act are that
the State, first of all, would be involved in the
financinyg of power generating facilities. The advantage
to this should be obvious because by the use of State
funding ability through the issuance of tax-free obliga-
tions of the State, a substantially lower interest rate
would be charged.

Est mates of the savings involved range as high as
four hundred to five hundred million dollars in interest
on a modern generating facility which is the type built
in Lacy Township.

In othsr words, the people, the customers of the
State, would be able to save as much as four to five
hundred million dollars in interest costs over the life
of - bonds by providing for the issuance of this type of
financial security in the State.

There are other provisions of the Act as well
because this particular Act imcludes the possibility for
the Authority to decide that it would actually own and
operate genarating facilities and if this is done in the

event that the Authority shall operate any electric power
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supply facility, all eleciric power s8¢ generated shall
be so0ld {0 one or more electric companies at its produc-
tion and distribution cost.

What this means is that in future years, if it were
in the economic as well as the environmental interests
of our State, that the Authority might actually follow
the lead in our area that New York State has established
to be able to provide for the generation of electric
Power facilities and distribute it to one or more of the
companies at a cost basis without profit.

In Paragraph 6, Line 4 of the Bill, I wish to read
the folluwing imte the record, Mr. Chairman:

"In establishing rates for electric power which an
electric company may ckarge its customers, the Board of
Public Btility Commissioners shall consider the amount
of power and the price an elegtric company paid for powe:
purchased from the Authority."®

What this basically means is that in establishing
eleétric rates the savings to the power companies shall
be passed alorng to the consumers of our State.

The estimate that has been received from the
research people on this particular Bill is that should a
power authority have been in operation at the present
time according to the provisions of tﬁis Bill, electric

power rates to home consumers would be reduced by
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15 percent. To me, Mr. Chairman, that's enough reason
for wanting to go ahead in this particular regard.

Mr. Chairman, the State of New York for more than
30 years has operated a power authority. It started
with power generation in Upper New York State in the
Niagara region. As we know, through the years, and most
recently in 1974, the New York Act has been amended to
include additional facilities throughout New York State,
most recently of course, with the steps that were taken
in the matter of the Consolidated Edison Company in *he
southern portion of New York State.

Unhappily, the New York experience was based upon
need, indeed an effort to save the financial stability
of the industry.

In New Jersey, fortunately, we have not had that
kind of problem but we do have a problem that we all
recognize in both the inability of the electric utility
companies to be able to adequately generate sufficient
capital at the kind of economic considerations which are
in the best long-range interests of the general public ang
secondly, the inability of the private sector of our
economy to be able to fully hold down the costs of electr
power so generated because of the various conditions that
have been placed upon them by energy sources, among other

things.

dd
-

Lc
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It's high time that the State government took a
formal ard active role in making sure that the consumers
of New Jersey have electric power at the lowest possible
rates and this bill provides thé methodology for doing

it. As I indicated earlier, it's not limited just to
financia) considerations of raising money at the lowest
posgible cost although, I would emphasize, Mr. Chairman,
that the first step in any authority of this type in my
opinion should be the financing through the private
sector,

In other words, the first step of the introduction
of this Authority would be the providing of the monies
necessary to the private sector at lower interest rates,
but I emphasize to you, Mr. Chairman, and tc the members
of the Committee that the bill is broader in its concept
than that and ultimately it does provide potential for
full operations by the State and this applies from State
facilities to the private sector of electric power.

Mr. Chzirman, as a member of this Committee, I have
listened through recent months toc the crying demand of
people all ovar our state for something to be done in

the area of providing for protection from increasing

electric power costs. Electricity in 1974 is not a luxur)

it is a necessity. It's as much a necessity as eating,

and I'm a guod example of someone who lives with this
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necessity all thes time.

Mr. Chairman, since it's a necessity, it's part of
ou:ﬁévpryday way of life. 1It's something that government
has to be cognizant of and I respectfully submit that
mere regulation of the industry as far as the setting
of and establishment of rates to insure proper financial
return and stability is an iwxsfficient role for govern-
ment to play in 1974.

I have limited my remarks to the testimony about
A~2156 and have not addressed A-608, since 1 believe that

My. Kean's role.

Thaak you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. ESPOSITO: Morty, I have one hangup at this time|

Do you think that the State should be financing
Plans at this time before it has developed z full-scale
land use cf a conservation program?

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, I think that too, while
there iz some interrelation, nevertheless, one should
scﬁarate the financial considerations from considerations
concerning land use. I think that if we can save the
People of tkhis State money, we ought to do it. If we
can save the people of New Jersey, thehoneqwnars. the
tenants, the industrial operators, money, to provide a
better economy for our State without hurting anybody,

without hurting the power companies, without hurting any
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sector of our gemeral eccncmy, wa ought to do it and
therefore I would respectfully submit the answer to your
dquestion would be in the negative, Mr. Chairman. I
think we ecan do it.

MR, ESPOSITO: Do it now?

MR. SALKIND: I think we can do it now, yves.

MR. BSPOSITO: You talk about the New York Power
Authority being in existence for some number of years.

MR. SALEKIND: Thirty.

MR, ESPOSI®0: Thirty years. Could you elaborate
on the progress made by FNew York Power Authority?

MR. SALKIND: Yes, Mr. Chairman,

I think that the New York Power Authority has succesg-
fully held rates down in the upper regions of New York
State. Their most successful endeavor would be with the
gowar that's been generated in the WMaggra area of thi:
State where they have been in operation and where the
original bill was set up for the purpose of the Niagara
region,

The best example is that in the opinion of many
financial experts, the recent history with the Consolidated
Edison situatiom where there was talk at least on Wall
Street that Con Ed would be unable to raise the necessary
monies to continoe to operate in the private sector and

therefore what the State did was incorporate the southern
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portion of the State into the New York Power Authority
and, in affect, take over through the use of public
financing the whole new two Con Ed generating plants.

There are many pecple who believe, and ‘I shouldn't
speak about a sister state even though I have a few
relatives there, but there are many people who believe
that we will never again see a private plant built in
New York State; that all future plants will be built throy
the New York Authority and indeed‘I recommend that for
New Jersey.

MR. ESFOSITO: Thank you.

Any questions from the Committee heaere?

MR. KYS: I have one, Mr. Chairman.

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes, Gus-~ Assemblyman Rys?

MR. RYS: Item number one, is this money available
at the present time, $200 million or more as the hll
séecifies in a general fund?

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, in response to Mr. Rys,
the.two hundred~-- the figure is $200,000. That's just
an interim working. Obviously, the funding for this
program would be through the issuance of tax-free bonds.

MR, ESPOSITO: Any further gquestions?

(Nc response from the Committee.)

MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you, Mr. Salkind.

Is Assemblyman Kean here?

agh
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The next witness will be Robert L. Smith, president
of the Pnblic Service Electric & Gas Company. Robert
L, Smith~-

MR. MC DOMALD: Robert I. Smith, Mr. Chairman.

MR. BSPOSITO: Robart?

MR. MC DONALD: Robert I. Smith.

MR. ESPOSITO: Do yvou have a prepared statement?

MR. MC DONALD: We do, yes.

MR, ESPOSITO: You may proceed, Mr. Smith.

MR. S8MITH: Good morning Mr. Chairman and members of
the Committee. I am Robert I. Smith, president of
Public Service Electric & Gas Company and I appreciate
the opportunity to appear here to present our Company's
position on Assembly Bill 2156, an Act to Create the New
Jersey Pouer Aathority, and Assembly Bill 608 which
would establish an Energy Faclilities Planning Act.

Our Company endorses the statements in the Preamble
of both bills regarding the necesgity of “"providing an
adaﬁuate and dependable electric power supply” for the
health, safety, walfare and economy of our State. We
also appreciate the recognition of the present difficul-
ties thet utilities are currently experiencing in financ-
ing their construction programs.

These difficulties are severa and cannot be under-

estimated. Our problems are, as are many of the problemus
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of our customers and the people of our State, rooted in
a long period of increasing high rates of inflation. This
has resulted in extremely high construction costs, high
labor ceasts, and high capital costs compounded especially
here in the northeast by extremely high fuel costs. The
high fuel cost situation in New Jersey is aggravated by
the necessity to rely on oil imported from the Mideast
to meet the environmental standards established by State
and rederal governmental agencies.

The two bills involve differenf concepts: A-2156
would attempt to create a New Jersey Power Authority anci
A=608 would create an Energy Facilities Planning Commis-
sion which would attempt to establish a facility siting
procedure.

With respect to Assembly 2156, after reading this
Bill in its entirety, there seems to be a question as to
wﬁethet or not the establishment of such an authority
will actually result in any improvement in the adegquacy
and dependability of electric service in the State.
There is also a gquestion of the cost impact on the
customers and/or taxpayers.

In bricf, it is:our position that the concept
incorporated in this Bill requires considerable study
toudgternine whether or not it will accomplish the

intendeé goal and at what cost and our Company is
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prepared to work with or assist this Committee in the
conduct of such a study.

I would like to take a few noments to review some
of the problem areas as we see them because we believe
that Pagsagz of such lagislation could have far-reaching
COngequences that may not be immediately forseeable.

Pirst, how will the Authority be financed?

Current estimates place the installed cost of base
load nuclear facilities for in-service dates in the 1980
to 1990 period irn the neighborhcod of $1,000 a kilowatt,
which includes 2 modest amount of associated transmission
facilities.

There iz no reazon te believe that a public authority
could reduce comsgtruction cests. A public authority
would have to pay the same for equipment and labor as
the electric utilities. If it is contemplated that the
authority is to have the financial capacity to construct
all of the elactric sysntem facilities required by consumers
in ﬁew Jersey commencing in 1975 through the year 1995,
it would have to be prepared to finance over $8 billion
of construction during that period. This is an astronom~
ical figure when compared with the outstanding debt of
the State of New Jersey which is approximately 1.1 billiomn
or the indebtedness of the New Jersey Turnpike Authority

of 1 billion or the indebtaduness of the State Highway
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Authority of 341 million. Indeed, the amount of indebt~
edpness that would have to be incurred is staggering.

Will the securities of the Authority be tax exempt?

There seems to be a serious question as to whether
or not the interast paid by the Authority on the out-
standing securities would be tax exempt.

To be sxempt requires a ruling of the Internal
Revenue Service which would not be assured by the passage
of this legislation. If these securities are not tax
exompe thers would probably be little or no cost
differential between the bonds of the authority and the
long~term securities of the utilities.

Will there be any savings to consumers?

If the Authority is to leaseé complated facilities
to the electric utilities in the State, the cost of the
debt monsy plus the cost of administration of the
Authority would have to be included in the lease charges.
These lease charges, in turn, would have to be part of
the rates charged to consumers of the utilities.

A question arises as to whether or not any economies
could be realized by this route since the consumers of
energy would now have to pay the additional overhead
costs of the Authority.

How will interest be paid during the initial

construction period?
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During the initial years of the operation of the
Authority there would have to be some over-financing

in order to pay the interest on the outstanding debt

during this period. This could be a requirement for
congribiidnss to the Auvthority by the State and/or
electric utilities which only places an additional
burden on the consumers and/or taxpayers.

Will expenses be any lowaer?

The bill prevides for the operation and maintenance
of constructad projects by the Anthority. The associate&
costs can be assumed %o be approximately the same as
those of an existing utiiity. As a matter of fact, there
could be a cost penalty since the Authority would be
responsible for the acguisition of the required labor and
its training. The same type of labor agreaments that
exist between utilitieg and their bargaining units would
ptchably exist between the Authority and its bargaining
units.

I am fully aware of the temptation to cempare the
need for such an Authority with existing Federal and State
authorities elsewhere such as; TVA, Bonneville Power
Administration and Power Administration of the State of
New York.

There is one essential difference. All of these

authorities were created to develop hydro power and to
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market that power to private industrial customers, to
state, local and Federal agencies and to privately-
Owned elactric utilities. Other than the Tocks Island
Dam pumped storage concept, there is no significant
Potential hydro power in New Jersey.

The need for creating the New Jersey Power Authority
would have to be based on the asgumption that it, the
Authorjty, could finance, insure, operate and maintain
electric facilities at a lower cost than can the existing
companies in the State,

We believe these areas should be investigated and
that this Committee should have the benefit of the study
results hefore it formulates a recommendation to the
General Assembly. We are ready and willing to participate
in such a study, either independently or in cooperation
with any or all other interested parties.

With respect to Asaelbly Bill 608, this measure
would set up an Energy Facilities Planning Commission
whiéh would have the power to determine the location of
all bulk power supply facilities which are defined as
(1) electric generating equipment and associated
facilities designed for or capable of uperation at
capacity of 200 megawatts or more and (2)electric trans-
mission lines and associated facilities designed for

operation at a nominal voltage of 200 kV or more. It
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would also have the authority t¢ reserve and determine
sites for future use of electric enexrgy facilities.

The previsions of this Act would authorize the
Brergy Facilities Planning Commission of the Department
of Bavironmental Protection to acquire lands and to "bank!
lands for future use by bulk power supply facilities
and to isswe certificates of approeval for their use by
the utility only if certain environmental considerations,
asg specified by the Commission, were complied with. No
other sites could be utilized for the comstruction of
such facilities once the Commission has sites available.

The program is to be financed by a surcharge of
3 cents a hundred kilowatt hours on the electric bills,
which would establish a trust fund to be known as the
Energy Facilities Trust Fund which is to be used to
promote research and development of bulk power supply
facilities by the State ané to purchase sites for future
electric supply facilitieas.

| While Public Service Electric and Gas Company favors
the concept ¢of a one=step, one-hearing siting bill, we
do not believe that this legislation will accomplish
that purpose. With shortages of oil, coal and gas,
nuclear power plants are likely to be used for the
future base load capacities in supplying electric energy

to the State ard Public Service igs committed to the
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concept that future generation of electricity will be
through the use of nuclear energy.

The surcharge of 3 cants a hundred kilowatt hoursg
on all electric bills would add &pproximately 10 million
dollars annually to the electric bills of our customers.
This, at a time when the customers are objecting strenu-
ously to additional increases in cost of electricity.

The environmental, health and biological factors
that the legislation would require to be investigated
at public expense in an application for site approval
are already exhaustively investigated under existing
Proceduras at the Federal lavel under the Atomic Energy
Commission rules and regulations in the case of a nuclear
station and in the case 0f a non-nuclear fossil generating
station under the NEPA standards,

The proposals contained in this bill deserve
very careful consideration as to whether it is desirable
to establish a commission in a department of the
Executive Branch of the government which might be in
conflict with the Department of Public Utilities as
eatablished in the State of New Jersey.

Our Supreme Court in the case of Public Service

Electric and Gas Company v. the Borough of Roselle

35 N.J. 358, stated at page 371, "this State has dol‘gnte&

in most sweeping terms general supervision and regulation
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of and jurisdiction and comntrol over all public utilities
and their property, property rights, equipment, facilities
and franchises to the Board. More specifically, the
Board is empowered to direct utilities to furnish safe,
adequate and proper service and that a centralized
control must be entrusted to am agency whose continually
developing expertise will assura uniformly safe, proper
and adeqguate service by utilities throughout the State.
Our courts have always construed these legislative grants
to the fullest and broadest axtent.”

That grant has been placed with the Board of
Public Utility Commissioners of the State of New Jersey.
Therefore, prior to undertaking so basic a change as the
establishment of a commission that would supersede in
some regpects the auvthority of the Board of Public Utility
Commissioners, it would appear desirable to study the
economic and political benefits or detriments of such a
measure and to this extent, we at Public Service would
appiaciate the opportunity to discuss with interested
State agencies and legislators the concept of a one-step
hearing tribunal which would consider all aspects of
State licensing of bulk power supply facilities.

In summary, we fail to see how either of these
proposed pieces of legislation will assure an adequate

and dependable electric power supply for the State of
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New Jersey. If the object of these proposed bills is
to reduce the cost of electricity to the consumer, we
believe their effect may be just the opposite. Certainly
the Energy PFacilities Planning Act will impose an
additional direct cost on the consumer and other pro-
visions of the bill will require costly investigative
effort to provide imnformation which duplicates that
presently being obtained through the requirements of
other state and federal legislatiom.

In the case of the proposed New Jersey Power
Authority, the establishment of such an authority will
require a staff of experts similar to those presently
being maintained by the electric utilities in the State.
Again, this duplication of personnel and facilities can
do nothing but increase the costs of the consumer.

There can be no guarantee that a state power authority
will reduce costs.

In our opinion, the maintenance of the existing
elﬁctric utility companies in a strong financial con-
dition through the authorization of adequate rates will
do more to assure an adegquate and dependable electric
supply than could conceivably be done through the
establizhment of a state power authority.

Thank you.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any questions, Assemblyman Salkin

¥
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MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Smith, I was
very iaterested in what you said~-

MR. FRAIN: Before you go any further, Mr. Chairman-{

MR, ESPOSITO: Mr. Praine-~

MR. FRAIN: ~-I want to ask you if you brought any
of these carpetbaggers with you today. In the news this
morning it says you got people in Trenton at thirty and
forty thousand dollars a year that don't live in the
State of New Jersey. Did you bring any of them with you
this morning?

MR. ESPOSITO: Mr. Frain, you're out of order.

MR. FRAIN: Carbetpaggers.

MR. ESPOSITO: He is-- he's not a friend of mine,
but he's here at avary Preeholders' meeting and he has
to say his two words and then he leaves.

MR, SALKIRD: Mr. Chairman?

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes, Mr. Salkind.

MR. SALKIND: You know, I‘'ve been called a lot of
thihgus I've been called a country boy but I've never
been called a carpetbaggar hcfore;

Mr. Chairman, just to continué. if I may.

On the guestioning, I tried to understand your last
sentence first of all of your testimony where you said
that maintenance of the existing electric power-- electris

utilities is in a strong financial condition through the

A1
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authorization of adequate rates, et cetera.

What you mean by that is that whatever rates you
need to get they should give you the rate increase at
the P.U.C, level. 1Isn't that what you're saying in plain
and simple language?

MR. SMITH: I think the first part of the sentence,
to maintain the utilities in a sound financial condition
and this is-- the utilities problem at the moment is, as
you know, with financing and unless the utilities are
maintained in a sound financial condition they're not
going to be able to borrow the money required to build
these plants.

The state of the financial condition of the utility
determines vhat rates the utility has to pay for the
money it borrows. It is ad+aimpikes aaathat.

MR. SALKIND: Wasn't there some recent borrowing by
one of the utilities in Mew Jersey?

MR. SMITH: We recently borrowed a hundred million
doliars.

MR. SALKIND: You recently borrowed a large term debf

MR, SMITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: What did you pay for that?

MR, SMITH: 12 percent.

MR, SALKIND: 12 percent.

Now, Mr. Smith you're familiar with the current rate

E?
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which is for tax-free obligations in our state?

MR. SNITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: Approximately 8 percent right now. I
wvant to give you a figure, if I may. Just for a wmoment,
uging your eight billion dollar figure which I accept as
reasonable and correct from the industry as one of our
leaders, if one straight lined it, which is the best 1
can do sitting at the table right now, straight lined it
over a four year lot, on the differential that you just
cited, the difference between 12 and 8 percent would
reflect in a savings to the pecople of New Jersey through
electric rates of 6.4 billion dollars in interest rate
over a straight line life,.

In other words, I cut it in half by straight lining {

Now, I agree that it is essential to the considera-
tion of A-2156 that these be tax-free bonds. Let's start
with this as a premise fore-

MR, SMITH: But that's an assumption which we do nots¢

MR. SALKIND: We'll get to that in just a second,
but you certainly recognize that in that premise, your
word "asswmption,” is correct; that it is in the interests
of everybody to do the financing that way. You see that,
don't you, sir?

MR, SMITH: If there is a tax-free-- tax-free finance

ing can be managed. I think the other thing you have to
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recognize is the State has never tried to borrow eight
billion dollars.

MR. SALKIND: Oh, I certainly do but you understand
that should the State be able to borrow eight billion
dollars for the generated--

MR, SMITH: Tax free, then it could be a savings.

MR. SALKIND: There would be a major saving.

MR. SMITH: Right.

MR. SALKIND: Okay. Now, I wondered about your
raising the guestion of the financing, for just a moment
if you will, the tax-free portion of it. Do you have any
reason to believe that the I.R.5. would not allow a tax-
free status for this type of bond?

MR, SMITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: May I ask what that is?

MR, SMITH: Yes. The I.R.S., to my knowledge, has
not allowed tax-free status for State power authority
where more than 25 percent of the output of that authority
hai'gone to a private utility.

MR, SALKIND: In other words, what you're :saying,
and I'm only trying to understand ybn, is that based upon
your experience factor that in order for this to become
tax-frec, 75 percent would have to be so direct?

MR, SMITH: This is the present indication.

MR. SALKIND: 1Is this the case in New York State?
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MR. S8MITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIRD: I see. Nowe-

MR. SMITH: It is my understanding that this is
the case.

MR. SALKIND: Well, I think this is an important
Point, 1Is it based on practice-- in other words, that's
what they'fe doing or is it based on a ruling?

MR, SMITH: It's based upon-~ New York State Power
Authority sells less than 25 percent for private distri-
bution.

MR, SALKIND: Has the I.R.S. ever told them that if
they sold more they would be prohibited?

MR, SMITH: Thies is the understanding.

MR. SALKIRD: That the I.R.S. has told the New York
State Authority this? Is that what you're saying?

MR. SMITH: This is a basic, as I understand it,

a basic I.R.S. ruling.

MR. SALKIND: A formal ruling? This is a major
poiht. That's why I'm zeroing i on it.

MR. SMITH: That's why we say it has to be studied--

MR. SALKXIND: No guegtion about it.

MR, SMITH: The major point you're making is that
it's going to be a tax-free bond.

MR, SALKIND: If we can't save ite~-

MR. SMITH: -~~and I say there's no assurance that

and
there is/until you get a ruling from the I.R.S., you're
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not going to know.

MR. SALKIND: Are you familiar with the Econoric
Davelopment Authority of New Jersey?

MR. SMITH: VYes,

MR. SALKIND: You're familiar that they have tax-free
bonds as part of the legislation that set it up?

MR, SMITH: VYes.

MR. SALKIND: Do you recognize from the language
standpoint that this particular bill, A-2156, has been
structured exactly the same way?

MR. SMITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: Okay.

MR. SKITH: But you still have to reckon with the
I.R.S.

MR. SALKIND: Of course, but you recognize that what
we have done is establish it in directly the same way for
the purpose of making it analagous for the purpose of
insuring that these would be tax-~free.

| Now, if you're saying to me officially that-~
excuse me-- to the Committee officially that what is
involved here is that the PFederal government has made
the ruling that if more than 25 percent is sold to the
private sector that they wouldn't allow it to be tax~
free, I'd like to know that.

MR, SMITH: We say there's a guestion and we suggest
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that the préblnn be studied.

MR. SALKIND: I understand, though, that if the
gquestion is satisfactorily answered, then you completely
agree that this type of financing is in the public
interest and indeed even in the utilities' interest?

MR, SMITH: No guestion.

MR, SALKIND: Okay. That's important to understand.

One thing that I'd like to pick up, Mr. Chairman,
on A-608, since Mr. Kean is not here, you recited a case.
I was confused as to why you did that, a case involving
Public Service versus a municipality. I believe it was
Roselle., Let me find it--~ yes, it is.

A municipal case certainly, I would think, would
have no pertinence to this type of consideration because
You cextainly recegnize, Mr. Smith, that that which the
legislature gives, the legislature can take away and that
the kind of proposed law as has been filed by Assembly-
man Kear in A-608 would be perfectly proper in the courts,

. What is ‘delegated to the P.U.C. or not delegated
is for future legislatures to decide. You recognize thatp

MR, SMITH: It is in conflict with the present
legislature.

MR. SALKIND: That's what amendments always do.
Your point really is not on target, is it?

MR. SMITH: I think there's going to be a problem of]
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wvhat agency has jurisd@iction. I think this is all we are
pointing out.

MR, SALXIND: But you do support the concept of the
agency?

MR. SMITH: We support the concept of a one-step
siting bill which is--

MR, SALKIND: But you'd like to see it in the P.U.C.
is that your point?

MR. SMITH: Definitely.

MR, SALKIND: Because that's really the point you're
making. You're happy if it's in the P,U.C. and you're
not happy if it's outside of the P.U.C.?

MR, SMITH: I think that P,U.C. is knowledgable in
the utility area. I think it makes sense to have the
one-step siting bill under the control of the P.U.C.,
that's all.

MR. SALKIND: One last question: You've emphasized
in the use of your cost figure and everything else, you
said somewhere in here that all future construction
should be nuclear.

MR. SMITH: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: I'm familiar with the general public
utilities' cost figures on nuclear power. I assume
Public Service is the same., Would you recite what the

e€Conomic impact of a nuclear power generation is for us
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on a relative cost basis and justify what you've said
in terms of nuclear energy and contrast that with the
references that you made to hydro electric power as
being the basis for a public authority.

By that I mean, aren't we today at the threshold of
nuclear and other type of expensive-- whether it is solar
or underground storage or anything else-- expensive
utilities facilities in the same way that we were in the
30's, with hydro elactric in this country when TVA came
out-- when Bonneville, when New York State started because
of Niagrxz2? Aren't we in the same kind of economic
situation vis a vis ‘10s8sil fuels today, on nuclear, so
on as they were then?

MR, SMITH: Well, I think the situation today is
radically different from the day in which the hydro base
public authority was established, TVA, Bonneville. At
that time fuels were a basic method of generation. That
day is coming to an end in New Jersey, as you're well
aware, becanse of the increased cost of fossil fuels.

We have no potential for hydro power which
would be nice but it's not possible.

I think the utility companies, for instance, today,
in New Jersey are much larger and much more capable,
for instance, than if people down in Tennessee were to

come up with-- there were no utilities in Tennessee. Thip
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is the reason TVA was established with hydro power so
it's an emtirely different situation.

MR. SALKIND: I'm trying to point to the econonmic
implications.

A nuclear plant today would cost what X-capacity~-

MR, SMITH: A billion dollars for a couple of
hundred thousand--

MR. SALKIND: Give me the next plant yottge.gbing:so
have, would cost you what?

MR. SMITH: A billion dollars for 2,000 megawatt units.

MR, SALKIND: A billion dollars. What would a 2,000
megavatt uait, fossil fuel plant cost?

MR. SMITH: We wouldn't build one.

MR. SALKIND: What would it cost?

MR. SMITH: Anywhere from half that to a third of
that.

MR. SALKIND: So it is somewhere betwsen a third
and a half of that figure?

MR, SMITH: Half of that, say, at this time.

MR, SALKIND: All right. Now, the point that I'm
making is that in terms of the production facility, that
the capital cost of the nuclear plant or these other types
of advanced technology plants, is far greater whether
it is twice or more than the conventional kind of plant,

okay? I also understand, and correct me if your figures
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are different from G.P.U., that the ratlio of produced power

cost is approximately five to one, namely it cost--

MR, SHITH: Fuel cost.

MR, SALKIND: Right. It cost a fifth of the cost
to produce one unit of electricity from nuclear as does
it from conventional.

MR. SMITH: That doesn't recognize all the cost

factars. This is fuel only.

MR, SALKIND: That's fuel only. What would the total

cost factor be?

MR. SMITH: If you figure in the cost of the plant--
and you've got a much cloaer figure. I don't have any
figures at hand at the moment.

MR. SALKIND: In any evant;'it's strongly economicall
advantngeous to go to the new technologies?

MR, SMITH: 1It's economically advantageous.

MR. SALKIND: And therefore one has to spend a

higher capital cost and that makes this whole financing

queition more of an essential question that anything else;

Thank you, Mr, Chairman.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any further questions from the
Committee?

(No response from the Committee.)

MR. ESPOSIT(: Thank yow, Mr. Smith, for your

testimony. It will be made part of the record and it

Y
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will be given full consideration by this Committee.

MR. SMITH: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. ESPOSITO: The next witness, Richard M. Wilson,
Atlantic City Electric Company.

MR, WILSON: My name is Richard M. Wilson. I am
Senioxr Vice President of the Atlantic City Electric
Company and my responsibilities include engineering,
construction, operations, generation, transmiasion and
distribution and general services. I have been employed
by the Company for 35 years and during that period, I
have served in various positions in engineering, opera-
tions and constructien.

The Atlantic City Electric Company's service area
contains 2,700 square miles in southern New Jersey,
approximately one-third of the State, where we provide
electric service to approximately 324,000 customers in
377 communities.

We appreciate the opportunity to bring the Atlantic
Ciﬁy Electric Company's comments to this Committee today
and we particularly appreciate the interest and econcern
of the sponsors of Bills A2156 and A608 in their efforts
towards assuring a continued adequate and reliable
electric power and energy supplyﬂfor,the people of New
Jersey.

We are hopeful that our comments here today will be
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helpful to you in arriving at decisions that will result
in the best possible solutions to power and energy
supply problems.

Now, I will comment first on A=-2156 which proposes
the establishment of a New Jersey Electric Power Authorit)

It is the Atlantic City Electric Company's position
that A-2156 should not be enacted at this time for the
following basic reasons: (1) We are not faced with an
emergency situation, and (2) We have an adequate and
dependable electric powsr supply for the immediate future
and (3) We have definite plans and commitments for an
adequate and dependable power supply for the more distant
future and we have no indication that these plans and
commitments are in jeoparxrdy, amd (4) Recent changes in
our construction scheadules are not an indication of
inadequate power supply for the future and (5) The
Atlantic City Electric Company is not in financial
distreas and the company's financial health can be main-
taihad with appropriate and timely regulatory action.

(6) We have serious reservations that the proposed
legislation would produce the intended results because
of certain Internal Revenue Service questions and (7)
With respect to reducing consumers®' cost, there are other
areas where a more immediate relief can be pfovided and

(8) If it is believed there may be a serious problem
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which requires legislative action, there is time for more
comprehensiveé study and analysis. A careful study

should b¢ made of all economic, social and political
aspects involved before attempting the enactment of any
such legislation.

Now, we certainly agree with the statement made in
A-2156, and I quote: "Continued provision of an adequate
and dependable electric power supply is essential for
the protection of the public health, safety, welfaré and
economy. "

We 4o indeed agree with this statement and we do
appreciate the concern of the sponsors of this bill with
respect to the continued provision of that very essential
electric power supply, however, we do not believe we
‘have a situation that requires enactment of the proposed
legislation until and unless it can be definitely estab-
lished that it is necessary and is definitely beneficial
to the cvitizens of New Jersey.

Wich respect to the electric supply situation in the
Atlantic City Electric Company, we must disagree with
the statement in A-2156, and I quote: "A shortage of
the dependable electric power supply in the State requires
that the State Government assist in alleviating such
shortage.”

This statement claims or at the very least implies
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that we currently have a shortage of the electric generat-
ing capacity and we are facing an emergency situation.

In the Atlantic City Electric Company system this
is not so. We have no current shortage nor is any short-
age indicated for the future. The Atlantic City Electric
Company will meet the 1975 summer peak load with a
reserve generating cupacity of 24 percent. For the ten-
year period, 1975 through 1984, we are committed to an
additional 624 megawatts of base-load capacity. Our
generating plans for this period, 1975 through 1984, resul
in an avarage generation reserve of 18 perceat. We
consider this level of reserve to be quite adequate for
our system and I think it's interesting to note that this
is a significantly higher level of reserve than we have
ever had in the past.

Now, there may be some concern about postponement
of certain electric facility projects. It is true that
certain Atlantic City Eleetric Company generating units
have been rescheduled but this rescheduling is consistent
with a change in requirements.

As a reault of our own efforts and the national
effort towards energy conservation, we have experienced a
rather dramatic reduction in our system joad growth, In

fact, in 1974 our load growth was negative, less than

the previous year.

Lt
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We have carefully studied this change in load growth
pattern and have concluded that future load growth will
be at a lower rate than we had previously forecast. We
have therefore revised our load growth fofeca:ts to 7
percent per year which amounts to a doubling in ten years
instead of eight years as we had previously forecast. Th
revised construction schedule, with the revised load
growth estimate of 7 percent per year, results in a rathe
ample generation reserve that I mentioned earlier.

We are not facing a situation which calls for a
hasty passage of emergency legislation. We should not
rush to establish legislation that may not be required,
but could impose a heavy burden on the State and its
taxpayers. I would like to emphasize that we have time.
We are not at the edge of a crisis and we should take
this available time to carefully study and understand
the entire situation before attempting any legislative
action.

Now, the combined effects of inflation, soaring
oil prices, high interest rates, investor resistance on tl
stock market have made it wore difficult for electric
Power ccempanies to raise sufficient funds for capital
construction necessary to meet future demand.

There is no gquestion that electric utilities have

problems in this area. The real question before us: Does

e
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the proposed legislation solve thege problemg and if so,
does it produce the best solution?

We are not convinced that a State Power Authority
can construct power supply facilities at lower construc-
tion and equipment costs than can be done by the investor:
owned utilities in the State. A State Power Authority
cannot offer any additional benefits from advanced
technology and economies of acale for the State's larger
utilities are already optimizing these benefits and the
Atlantic City-Electric Company, although a smaller compan)
is also realizing and will continue to realize these same
benefits through joint participation with other utilities
in large and economical generating units.

The greatest impact on the cost of electric service
to the consumer is the result of the excessively high
price we are forced to pay for fuel. For example, fuel

charges in September amounted to 30% of the average

residential customers' bill. We have no reason to believe

that the State through a power authority could purchase
fuel at any lower price than the utilities are now paying
I would like to take this opportunity o offer for
your consideration something you can do to relieve the
ratepaycr of some of the impact of high fuel costs.
You may or may nhot be aware of the fact that the

additional revenue that we receive through our fuel
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adjustment is subject to a gross receipts and franchise
tax of 12-1/2 percent. Rxempting fuel clause revenue
from this tax would result in a significant reduction
in the cost of electric service.

Our analysis of the proposed legislation indicates
that the only benefits which might be realized would be
reduced financing costs resulting from the use of tax-~fre¢
bonds. To whatever extent such savings are realized it
must be recognized that this simply transfers and imposes
the tax burden on some other area. Unless there is a
corresponding reduction in the cost of government, the
public will pay the true cost of such financing one way
or another; either through electric rates, taxes or both,
but more importantly our research of Federal Tax Laws
indicates that the type of financing proposed in the Bill
before you may not be exempt from Pederal income tax.
obvicusly this point needs additional, careful research
and stude,

State financing is not the only solution to utility
financing problems. Proper and timely rate relief per-
mitting an adequate return on investment will restore
investor confidence and attract the necessary capital
funds from the private sector. I say this with full
cognizance of the current public attitude toward rate
imcreswes Xart: itoed sontiwst be'setcoyn ioed that aridity

rate increases have been rather modest as compared to
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increases of other goods and services during this difficullt
period of double digit inflation. The greatest impact on
the cost of electric service to the ratepayer is in the
cost of fue)l and I have already suggested a way that
relief might be provided in that area.

In nur judgment the establishment of a State Power
Authority is no panacea for the situation we have today.
A State Power Authority will not eliminate the need for
rate increases. The high aﬁd inflated cost of the

required power facilities will require future rate

122

increases no matter who constructs or finances the projec!

Firancing ceosts are only?iiemnnt of costs. At best
the establishment of a State Power Authority can only
result in scome reduction in the amount of rate relief
required, and this is accomplished only through the
transfer of the tax burden to some other area,

The establishment of a State Power Authority would
burden the State with a long term commitment in the
financing of several billions of dollars with all of the
attendant risks involved, In addition, a competent and
adequate management and administrative staff will be
required with all the necessary accommodations .and
facilities. The operation of a State Power Authority

will further complicate the administration and functioning

of State Government.
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In our judgment we seriously question if the risks
and costs of a State Power Authority, which will ultimatelly
be borne by the citizens and taxpayers, will justify
whatever benefits that might be derived.

In summary, we question the need of a power authority
and we gquestion if it would achieve the desired results.
We do agree that this or other alternate solutions are
worthy of further study and investigation and we would
be pleased to offer any information or data that would be
helpful in such a study and as I have stated several timeg,
we are not in an emergency situation. We do have time,

I would now like to make some comments on Assembly
Bill A-€08,

One of the purposes of this Bill is to establish an
Enexgy Facilities Planning Commission to create a single
agency to resoclve all issues including environmental,
safety and power and energy requirements with respect to
siting major power facilities. It intends to resolve thege
issues through a one stop procedure, We heartily endorse
the concept of the one stop procedure, however, we are
most skeptical that:the proposed legislation could create
an agency with sufficient authority to accomplish this.

There has to be considered the possible conflict
with such Federal agencies as the Nuclear Regulatory

Commission, the Envirommental Protection Agency, the PFederal




AN »n Hh W N

-3

10

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

44

Energy Administration, the Comps of Engineers and others.
There is also the possibility of conflict with agencies
in other states such as the Delaware River Basin Commis-
sion. The authority proposed in this Commission would
also appear to be in conflict with the authority and
responsibility of the New Jersey Board of Public Utility
Commimsioners, We believe that considerably more study
and research is required to determine if such conflict
with othar agencies can be resolved and the Commission
can function as intended,

Purthermore, there' is the matter:of a surcharge. At
one time this might have had public acceptance; however,
with the recent increase in electric bills due to excess-
ively high fuel costs, wa are very doubtful that the
public will now be willing to accept the additional cost.

It might be noted that some of the other purposes
of A~608 are already being accomplished. I do not think
it has been publicized but the New Jersey electric
utilities are preparing a New Jersey Master Siting Study
of power facilities at the request of Commissioner Bardin
of the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection.
This will be statewide. Also a similar continuing study
has been required for some time by the Delaware River
Basin Commission, for the Delaware River Basin area only.

Gentlemen, that concludes my remarks. I thank youfo

L |




A »n s W

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

45

the opportunity to appear before you.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any questions from the Committee?

Assemblyman Neri?

MR. NERI: No questions.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman McCarthy?

MR. MC CARTHY: No questions.

MR, BSPOSITO: Assemblyman Rys?

MR. RYS: No questions.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assamblyman Mort Salkind?

MR, SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, two areas of quick quess
tions.

I thank Mr. Wilson. I think that was very well statd

I gather your philosophy, though, as expressed here
is that we ought to, the government ought to react to a
crisis situation rather than aweid a crisis situation.

MR, WILSONQ Sir, I got the impression from the
oéening statement of the Bill that that was one of the
intentions of the Act. I think the language said that if
we don't act, we are going to have a problem,

MR. SALKIND: Well, you do recognize that we have
had a history of brown-outs and other types of conditions
in recent years--

MR. WILSON: That's a point I tried to make. What I

mentioned, our reserves starting right now are much better

than we have had in the past. This is as a result of

114
o
*

1




o w &

LN}

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19
20
21
22

23

24
25

46

past expsrience. We have made--

MR. SALKIND: Atlantic City Electric Company?

MR. WILSOW: And other utilities in the State.

MR. SALXKIND: You feel at the present time, and I
want to understand your feelings, statewide that there is
absolutely-~ let's say for the next five years-~ no
danger of an electrical power shortage at any time?

MR. WILSON: Not related to generating capacity.

I feel it's statewide.

MR. SALKIND: In other words, the next five years
we're not going to see any brown-outs other than because
there's a breakdown. That's what you're saying?

MR, WILSON: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: That's very important to understand
and I thank you for that.

MR, MC DONALD: May we also add that that goes for
Public service, too.

MR. SMITH: Our reserve is 30 percent.

MR. SALKIND: In the guestion of the economic impact
and tax-free portion and 20 on, you see no reason to
disagree with it, and I wouldn't repeat all of the dis-
cussion that I held before with Mr. Smith--

MR. WILSON: I agree with Mr. Smith's comments.

I would like to add one other if I may.

That assuming that the bonds would be tax-free, this
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simply places the tax burden somewhere else unless
there's a corresponding reduction in Pederal government
costs.

MR. SALKIND: Let's address that for just a moment.
What that says, let's say we save the 6.4 billion dollars
as generated by the discussion earlier with Mr. Smith,
What that says is we're going to save the people of New
Jersey 6.4 billion dollars and it's going to be sprea@
all over the United States. That's basically what it says.
You recognizs that? V

MR, WILSON: Yes, but if this is accomplished in all
50 states, what has happened?

MR. SALKIND: We're talking about New Jersey right
now.

MR. WILSON: I think you would expect that to follow|

MR. SALKIND: But, then,you have no objection and
yéu advocate that we should forget 12-1/2 percent tax in
New Jersey?

MR, WILSON: That's a different situation.

MR. SALKIND: We should then, in effect, take that
away from the tax revenues of our State without financial
crisis?

MR. WILSON: Well, I bclicﬁn we have a situation herr
where this has resulted, in effect, in a windfall for the

State and that when that tax was first conceived, I don't
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think it was intended that every time the cost of fuel
would go up that it would produce more income for the
State.

MR, SALKIND: Mr. Wilson, I'm glad to see something
is resulting from a windfall for the State. I would
like to see more and I would like the State of New Jersey
to get its fair share or more of a Federal windfall than
our sister state.

MR, ESPOSITO: I'd like to ask you a couple of
questions,

MR, WILSON: Yes.

MR. ESPOSITO: You say you have a high level of
reserve and you have ne current shortage or no future
shortage?

MR. WILSON: That's correct, sir.

MR. ESPOSITO: How many people do you serve?

MR. WILSON: WNe have 324,000 customers.

MR, ESPOSITO: 324. Thank you. Thank you.

The next witness is Assemblyman Thomas Kean, a
Minority Leader of the Asszembly and former Speaker of the
Assembly and sponsor of A-608.

Assemblyman Kean.

MR. KEAN: Mr. Chairman, I am very grateful for the
opportunity to appear before you and the Committee today

and actively solicit your support for a state power plant
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siting program.

I have sponsored legislation since 1972 in an effort
to have the State become more deeply involved in the
process 9f selecting sites for future development as
power generating stations.

The legislation in its current session is designated
A~608, but is identical to that first introduced two
years ago.

Very briefly, A-608 creates a l0-member Energy
Facilitias Planning Commission within the Department of
Environmental Protection and an Bnergy Facilities Trust
Pund to carry out the provisions of this legislation.

The Commission would be empowered to acquire land
throughout the State, either through agreement with the
owners of that land, or through condemmation. :Land so
acquired would be held by the Commission for sale or lease
to a power entity.

The foregoing procedure, Mr. Chairman, is a sketchy
but'basic outline in the manner in which the proposed
Commission would operate. It would be given fairly sub-
stantial power to conduct ongoing research programs and
studies with respect to the environmental, social,
economic and technical aspects of bulk power supply
facility development. These studies would, in turn, be

the basis of Commission action in acquiring preperty for
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fature developmant.

The Commisaion activities and the Trust Fund would
be financed through the imposition of a surcharge of threé
one-hundredths of a cent per kilowatt hour on all
electric bills.

Based on an estimated 40 billion kilowatt hours of
electric power sold annually, and I think that figure
may have already been surpassed, the surcharge would yield
approximately 12 million dollars annually.

Based on average kilowatts used in the household,
a surcharge ﬁould amount to approximately $2 per year,
which I don't think would lead to a great many complaints.

My depth of feeling with respect to this issue, Mr.
Chairman, is brought about by my equally strong desire
for government to prove that it can, indeed, anticipate
Crisis situations and move quickly with authority to
solve them.

All too often, we, in the Legislature, find outselves
in the position of reacting to a situation which borders
on the uncontrollable. When this occurs, programs are
frantically and hastily thrown together, oft-times failing
to solve the problem, and once again bringing into doubt
our capabilities as a responsive unit of government.

There is, I believe, a clear recognition by all of

us invoived that the need for future power facilities is
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urgent. There is or should be a recognition equally as
Clear that generating stations must be located where the
destructive effects on the surrounding environment will
be minimized to the greatest extent possible and in an
area where the power needs have been judged to be most
acute.

New Jersey, the most urbanized -state in the nation
would suifer more than most should the nation become
power-starved in the future.

Our state's demands for power are constantly on the
increase, while the land available for development as
power supply facilities is steadily shrinking or becoming
more and more expensive.

The memory of last winter's energy shortage is

while that shortage affected gasoline almost entirely,
we have only recently heard predictions from government
and powar industry spokesmen alike that the winter which
wiil be upon us very soon if severe enough, could impose
real hardships to our people.

We have read newspaper accounts pointing out that
natural gas and home fuel oil shortages this winter coulq,
in the event of a protracted cold snap, lead to shutdounﬁ

of industrial plants and reductions of fuels available

for home heating.
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While this picture may well be a bleak one, all
agree that the prospect of en enargy shortage is genuine.
The differences center only on the extent of the shortage
and the steps to deal with it.

It is my cenviction, Mr. Chairman, that future power
facilitiss are essential if we are to successfully head
off deepar and deepsr energy crises. I am equally con-~
vinced that one valuable methed to bring about sufficient
Power supplies is through active State involvement and
energy policy development and land use planning,

I reject the notion that the problem of energy
shortages cannot ke solved at the State level, but has
to be met by the Federal Government. Obviously, when one
addreases questions of the magnitude and global sensitiv-
ity of the Arab mations’ oil embargo, for instance, one
must look to Washington for action but, I submit, Mr.
Chairman, that the legislation before us today represents
a course of action which our State can adopt.

I would refer, briefly, Mr. Chairman, to comments

made recently by the administrator of the State Enerqgy

Office, decrying the absence of State planning or invol#e-
ment in formulating land use plans as they relate to

enerqgy supplies. I expressed by pleasure at the Adminis-
tration statement at the time and I most certainly welcome

them as allies in ocur efforts to enact this legislation.
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As I have pointed out in a number of occasions, and
as the State Energy Office noted, power supply facility
sites are selected without State coordination or involve-
ment. In many cases, the area selected may not be the
most beneficial ome and in others citizend* groups
institute legal action in an attempt to block generating
station construction and in the latter instance,‘the

resulting litigation is not only costly, but lengthy. In

the meantime, a needed power facility cannot be constructed

and the potential for a critical shortage becomes greater,.

The Legislature bears the responsgibility and an
obligation to the citizens of this State to bring an end
to the patchwork, crazy-quilt pattern of energy facility
development. The Legislature bears the responsibility
and an obligation to the citizens of this State to use
every means at its command to effectively utilize exist-
ing land for this purpose. The Legislature bears the
responsibility and an obligation to the citizens of this
State to insure that the integrity of the environment is
preserved and protected in this process.

The Legislature can, in my judgment, accomplish all
these goals with the approval of the pending legislation.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

MR. ESPOSITO: Any questions?
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Mr. Salkind.

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, thank you.

It's a pleasure to ligsten to the remarks of our
distinguished Minority Leader.

MR. REAN: Thank you, sir.

MR, SALKIND: In his absence I had stated earlier
that I completely endorsed the concepts of the Bill. I'd
like to address one guastion area before you here,
Assemblyman Kean.

There was an interchange between the president of
Public Service and myself regarding this Bill to which I
questioned the meaning of the end of the particular
statement that he made and I said in conclusion it looked
like his objections to the bill was that it wasn't within
the P.U.C. It was outside of the P.U.C. I wondered if
you would address that subject for just a moment.

MR. KEAN: Yes, I'd be glad to.

The P.U.C.~- one, if we're going to get the P.U.C.
intb the problem of energy siting planning I think we've
got to restructure the whole agency. I don't think it's
capable of getting into that area now. Also the P.U.C.
does not have involved within it the kind of groups that
I think we have to bring into the process. It does not

have, for instance, members of the public. It does not

have the resources of the Environmental Protection Departhent
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involved or Labor and Industry.

I think by setting up a Commission such as this, we
can bring all the people who should be involved. 1It's a
big job. 1It's going to take a lot of money. I don't
undersstimate it at all., If we want to do something like
this through the P.U.C., then I think we have to restruc-
ture the P.U.C., which might not be a bad idea either.

MR, SALKIND: Thank you very much, Mr. Kean.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any more questiong-- Asséublynan
Gladstone.

MR. GLADSTONE: Yes, Mr. Chairman,

Mr. Kean, would you be responsive to an amendment

sion to take into its scope water companies as well?

MR, KEAN: I'd be very happy. The problem~-- this
Bill is only a starting place. It addresses itself to
what I saw as the most pressing needs, the mistakes the
power coumpanies have made in energy siting planning in th?
pa:ﬁ and a way to overcome them, but I'd be happy not
only with that amendment but with any amendments. This
is only a starting place. I don't mean this is-~- this
is not writ and cannot be changed.

I'd be happy with major changes in this legislation,
but I think it's a place for us to start as a legislature

to address ourselves to a probleam that I think we've got
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to address oursselves to now and not next year or the year
after.

MR. GLADSTOWNE: Thank you.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Neri?

MR, NERI: No quastions.

MR. ESPOSITCO: Assemblyman McCarthy?

MR. MC CARTHY: No questions.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Rys?

MR. RYS: No questions.

Thank you for being here, Tom,

MR, ESPOSITO: Thank you, Asgsemblyman Kean. Your
testimony will be made part of the record and our Committee
will give it full comsideration.

MR. KEAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR, ESPOSITO: The next witness is Ken Perkins,
Asgistant Director of the Maryland Siting Program.

MR. PERKINS: Thank you, gentlemen.

I am here attnndinqﬁfor Mr. L. E. Zeni, who is a
Difector for our program., Unfortunately, Mr. Zeni was
out on the golf links, over the weekend and stepped in a
gopher hole and dislocated his ankle and isnot able to
get about as well as he would like to.

MR. SALKIND: That's really a siting problem, isn't
it?

MR, PERKINS: Yes.
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MR. RYS: Do you have any copies for the Committee?

MR. PERKINS: I have two statements that Mr. Zeni
would like to have entered in the record. I will read a
portion of one of those. I don't have copies for all of
the Committee. I do have copies of an article that Mr.
Zeni thought the Committee would like to have,

Inasmuch as the State of Maryland has an operating

power plant siting law and that law has some basic

\ & J

similarities to the law which you are reviewing, I}thoughi
it would be advantageous to discuss a portion of our
program's advances and activities to this point in our
progress.

Our law and our program is funded by what we call
an environmental surcharge and we have a scale that goes
up to .3 mil per kilowatt hour of energy generated in
the State of Maryland.

At present we are at .17513 mils per kilowatt hour
and that will give us a budget this year of 5.2 million
doilara. We lose a portion of the budget figure up to
July of this year because-- excuse me, up to January of
this year because our law previously read "energy gener-
ated and sold in the State of Maryland" and we are provid-
ing a great deal of energy to the Washington D.C. area
so up until this year we had been losing 25 percent of

our budget because of energy sold in the District of
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Columbia which we weren't able to recover our surcharge o

At any rate, the surcharge income goes into the
Environmental Trust Fund and it's held there separate
from the general funds of the State and it can be used
only for our powar plant siting program.

The Power Plant 8iting Program, the way we have
implemented it in the State of Maryland is made up of four
operational programs.

The first of these is our site evaluation program
which eévidluates utility owned sites. We have a 10-year
plan that is comprised of inputs from all the utility
companies in the State of Maryland, some 22 I believe, angd
this is updated annually.

Our Maryland Public Service Commission collates all
the inputs and provides us with a single ten-year plan
on or about January of each year.

‘Upan receipt of that we have 180 days to 4o our
preliminary environmental investigation. The preliminary
environmantal investigation is a screening to determine
on the basis of literature survey, inhouse work-- it's
done inhouse. It's not done by contract-- by interview-
ing local interest groups and scientists that happen to
be working in a particular area where we might be looking
at a site to see whether there is any feature that would

cause this site to be categorically unsuitable in which
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case it is and it is dropped from the ten-year plan or
Whether the site warrants a detailed site investigation.
We don't at this stage classify a site suitable. We
just determine that it warrants a detailed site investi-
gation.

Once that determination is made, we slate it for a
detailed site investigation. These are performed by
contractor. We are using a team of contractors and they
take on the order of 12 to 18 months and for our most
recent nuclear site, the investigation is costin§41.3
million dollars.

Once the detailed site investigation is completed,
we prepare on the basis of the information that's preaentfd

in the detailed site investigation a letter of recommen-

dation to the Public Service Commissjon, State of Marylangd.

They are the decision making body on our certificate of
public convenience and necessity.

We participate in the hearings that take place on
the certificate and our recommendations can be that we
either recommend granting the certificate, denying it or
granting it with conditions. Since our program has been
in effect, we have gone through two complete hearing
processes and in each case we have recommended granting
with conditions and the Public Service Commission has

upheld those recommendations by a large majority. There
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were eit@at one oxr two that were not upheld.

That takes me fairly gquickly through the utility
owned site part of our program. We have a State acquired
site. We call that our site acquisition program.

This is where we screen the State, identify,
investigate and acquire sites that are reasonably suit-
able for the generation of electricity. We recognize the
time schedule in construction and licensing the utilities
are faced with and in order to be able to meet the enexgy
demands of the State of Maryland, we have this site acqgui
sition pyrogram so that we can provide the utilities with
an alternate gite in the event that one of their sites
is classified unsuitable.

We feel this is necessary to avoid throwing the
utility company back to ground zero.

We have an initial investigation of the site done
in conjunction with the utility representative from that
utility company that would most likely use the site. He
nakés a site visit and if the utility opinion and ours
are both that we should procéed with this site, we
sponsor or we fund a study under contract to investigate
the engineering feasibility as well as the environmental
impact. We can't afford just to zero in on the environ-
mental impact if we're going to be the purchaser. We

don't want to get stuck with a white elephant.

R
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Once that study is done, we then report to what we

call our Power Plant 8iting Advisory Committee who over-

views all of us andttell  them our findings and whether

or not we think we should proceed based upon our report
and their own inclinations. They then make recommenda-
tions to Secretary Celtera. Secratary Coltenmn is our
Secretary of Resources and we proceed through the Board
of Public Works in the State of Maryland to acquire this
site.

Once the siteéeuis acquired, it is held in a land bank
until such time as it's required by a utility company.
At that time we would sell the site at the fair market
appraised value to a utility company and they would put
in an application for a certificate of public convenience
and necessity for that site. At that time we would
perform a detailed.site investigation similar to what
ve did for a site that was utility-owned originally. We
would go through the same licensing process.

| The other two operational program elements, I'll
touch on just very quickly, are our monitoring program
wherein we monitor or assess the impact at existing
power plants. This is to determine if the standards and
designs that have been imposed on those power plants are
achieving the desired objectives. We are not a policing

agency. There are regulatory agencies in the State of
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Maryland that have responsibility for enforcing water
quality regulations and air quality regulations on down
the line, but we are looking to see2 if the types of desig
and regulatory standards that have been imposed on power
plants are obtaining the goals that they are set for.

We are turning up some interesting things along
those lines but I wouldn't go into that at this time.

The fourth program element that we have is our
research program which research looks at the rest of us.
They have a committee that looks at the rest of us to see
where we are having trouble, where we are having
difficulty. If we lack a tool, a technigque, a particular
methodology. They then find the talent to provide us
with this. They write a request for proposal and they
evaluate gheproposals that are received and select the
best qualified parties to perform that particular bit of
résearch and get us the answers. That's our longer term
answer-getting organization within the Power Plant Siting
Program.

Now, I've gone through our over~all program very
quickly. We are a small staff. We consist of six pro-
fessionals and the majority of our work is performed
Under contract.

I would like at this time to read a short excerpt

from the statement that Mr. Zeni had prepared to present
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to you all.

"We conclude that the States should have the respon-
sibility for all aspects of environmental assessment of
specific sites and power plants, except for some aspects
related to radiological health and safety.

"Furthermore, in our opinion, the State, not the
Applicant, should decide on the significant issues to be
addressed at a given site, collect the necessary data,
define appropriate alternates and carry out the analyses.
On the other hand, it is necessary that the agency given
authority over siting have the responsibility for pro-~
Viding adeguate energy at reasonable cost as well as for
protecting the environment.

"If the State is to carry out the studies, then, of
Course, it must have adequate funding. We look to the
Federal government for research into new technology on
the basis of reasonable environmental standards, for the
regulation of various issues related to radiological heal
and safety, and for guidance on matters of national energ;
policy such as the choice of fuel mix between coal, oil,
and nuclear fuels.

"State agencies'aré better able than the Federal
governmant or individual utilities to know the accuracy,
completeness, and relevance of available data at a given

date. Due to their local experience and  knowledge about

4,1
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the environmental resources of various regions in the
State, the State can quickly establish requirements for
additional data that must be collected.

"It is familiar with the capabilities of local
scientigts to collect and interpret the needed data.
The local scientists can utilize their knowledge of a
region's ecology, meteorology, hydrology, and economy to

derive accurate, relevant technical findings and recommen

dations which the State can rely on in its decision-making.

Moreover, the close interaction which is possible between
local scientists and administrators facilitates  respon-
sible decision-making. It helps the scientists become
conscious of the realities of decision making and of the
pressing need for timely and relevant technical input.
Conversely, it helps ensure that the actions taken by
officials are not based on bureaucratic expedience but
are founded in fact. State agencies have the additional
advantage that they are constantly in tune with local
issﬁes and are better able to anticipate and respond to
the concerns of local citizens.”

This next part I will include also in light of some
comments I heard earlier.

"Thug far, the Power Plant Siting Program, in its
two and a half year history, has been involved in two majs

decisions involving construction of power plants, Brandon

b

pr
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Shores and Dickerson, where its scientific investigations
have reduced direct costs substantidlly. We estimate the
direct cost savings to electric customers of more than

12 millicn dollars. The calculations are as follows:

*"At Brandon Shores, without investigations and
calculations of the Power Plant Siting Program, PPSP,
construction of the Brandon Shores power plant within the
Metropolitan Baltimore area probably would have not been
allowed. *”

The regulatory agencies that exist within the State
of Maryland, particularlyh;hgnreau of Air Quality Control
were very opposed-- I'll leave it at that-- very opposed
to a fossil fuel power plant being located in the Baltimo
Metropolitan area.

In this case, the cost of the new site, 375 acres
at $2,000 per acre was $750,000. The cost of additional
t?unsniasion lines from the nearest possible site-- this
is alternate-- 1l2-- at 12 miles at $150,000 per mile was
$1,800,0600.,

The delay in starting construction assuming one year
delay at 5 perceht inflation on original cost of
$280,000,000 is $14,500,000. This gives us a total of
$17,050,000.

When we subtract from that the cost of the Power

Plant Siting program site evaluation work which was

re
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$700,000, the savings was $16,280,000.

Additional savings which might be-- excuse me. I'm
sorry.

There were additional savings though no dollar
estimates were put on these relating to new fuel handling
facilities.

This Brandon Shores plant was being built adjacent
to an existing powar plant. They were calling it a new
plant for-- that buys them something-- instead of expan-
sion of an existing plant, but they would have had to bui]
new fuel handling facilities, would have to provide new
road access and general transportation facilities and a
new intake structure. They were able to use the existing
intake structure on the old ones through a cooling system
on the original plant to provide the cooling water for
the makeup water-- excuse me-- for the cooling towers on
the new plant so they save money by being able to build
there and Gouble up on the single intake structure.

At Dickerson this is a Potomac Electric Power Site.
PEPCO originally planned to build up to 1,000 foot stacks
PEPCO's consultant's reports indicated a likelihood that
1,000 foot stacks would be necessary for each new unit.
Power Plant Siting Program studies indicated that 850
foot stacks would be adequate and that it would be

environmentally advisable to use only one new stack for
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the two new units. Two stacks at 1,000 feet each planned
by PEPCO would have cost $7,200,000; one stack at 850
feet for both new units-- in other words, both units are
being “hboked into a single stack-- would cost $4,800,000;
The savings here is $2,400,000.

Subtract the Power Plant Siting Program's evaluation
for the cost of $750,000 and we have saved the Maryland
consumer of electricity, $1,650,000 on Dickerson.

"I have indicated only the Site Evaluation costs
of our program. Monitoring and Research support the Site
Evaluation and ultimate decisions. Land acquisition
ahou;d provide opportunities for further savings to
electric consumers. Even so, total expenditures for the
two and a half years of the Power Plant Siting Program
have baen $6,364,745. The direct cost savings in the two
decisions to elactric consumers are $17,930,000. Net
aﬁvings to the electric customers are $17,930,000. Net
savings to electric customers would be $11,565,255.

| "However, it must be kept in mind that the Power
Plant Siting Program costs of Site Evaluation above,
totalling 1.5 million dollars for both sites, would have
been expended even if the Power Plant Siting Program did
not exist.

"The National Environmental Protection Act, the c1eaL

Air Act of 1970, the Water Pollution Control Act




N n s W )

o

10

11

12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19
20
21
22

23

24

25

68

Amendments and other environmental legislation would have
required the companies to perform such studies, perhaps
much more costly since they would have probably used
multiple consultants while the Power Plant Siting Program
uses the same experienced, dedicated team at each site,
The problam of public creditability for company conducted
studies notwithstanding, history of recent decisions has
each regulatory agency demanding the company conduct
investigations oriented solely to its needs. This produces
inefficient and imeffective scientific evidence, In the
meantime, itxvonld appear that the Power Plant Siting
?roqiaa's activities have obtained some measure of public
acceptance and support.

"In the past, linear extrapolation of historical
demand trends proved to be a reasonably accurate method
of projecting future electricity demand requirements.
However, recent changes in key factors which influence
electricity demand such as declining birth rates, energy
conservation measures, and rising electricity prices
could cause historical trends to taper off. Conversely,
fossil fuel shortages could increase the future demand
for electric power.

Three years after its passage, Maryland is still
the only state with a program that collects its own data,

‘analyzes its own data, and reaches its own conclusions.
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Many atates have enacted power plant siting legislation
but none have succeeded in providing comprehensive
responsibilities and resources. Conseguently, many
states and federal agencies are atill holding up’ the
Maryland Power Plant Siting Program as an ideal model."

I bring this out because I think the similarities
in your law to ours are-- reflect the strong points in
our law and I mean to say that as an endorsement of yours,

"The Power Plant Siting Program has received much
support from Maryland's citisens; In return, it is my
view that the Program helps the Maryland citizen to
separate factual research data from politics, opportunism
and philosophy and to obtain, at least in the area of -
power plant siting, some restoration of confidence in
government.

"It may not be possible to know all the complex
biological and physical conscqnnacoi of power plant
operations but many Maryland scientists are convinced
thit the Power Plant Siting Program will come very close
to discerning the scientific truths and will help State
officials carry out the General Assembly's mandate to
safequard the State's environment while ensuring an
adequate supply of electric emergy at reasonable cost to
Maryland Citizens."

That's all that I have,.
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Do you have any questions? .

MR, ESPOSITO: Before we go into any questions,

I'd like a few minutes~- all right. We will continue.

Mr. Perkins, what effect has the Power Plant Siting
Program had on the operational costs for the electric
utilities? You tell me that the program has been existing
for two and a half years.

MR. PERKINS: Yes.

MR, ESPOSITO: There has been~- at a good savings?

MR. PERKINS: Yes.

MR, ESPOSITO: What aeffect is there upon the cost of
the electricity to the consumers by the institution of
this power plant siting program?

MR. PERKINS: I'm afraid I can't answer that particu
lar question.

MR. ESPOSITO: I think you did mention something
where there has been a savings.

MR, PERKINS: There has been a savings of 12 million
doliara over the situation that would have existed if
there was not a power plant siting program.

MR. ESPOSITO: I also would like to know what has
been the response of the electric companies towards this
program? |

MR. PERKINS: I think we can say that we have a

spirit of cooperation with the electric utilities companies.

]
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They certainly have been -- my particular area of
responsibility with the program now is in site acquisition
and the utility companies have h@cn very interested and
very helpful in working with us in our site acquisition
Program. They have alsc been very cooperative in working
with us in site evaluation and our monitoring and re-earc?
efforts.

At one power plant, the utility company has virtually
allowed us to turn the power plant into a laboratory for
some of our agquatic monitoring work to see the effective
temperature and chlorine and discharges. I think we have
a very good spirit of cooperation between the conﬁanies
and our program.

MR. ESPOSITO: What has been the response of the
consumers in Maryland to this program?

MR. PERKINS: I think the consumers are looking to

us to provide the pbjectivity data base., We have worked

at the Dickerson hearing. The-- there was a public interest

groﬁp who represented a local community and they came to
us to find out the objective data base upon which they
could make some statements that they felt necessary to
make,

The information that we gather is open to the public
and I believe the public recognizes this as a great value

of our program that all parties have access to it.

}
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MR. ESPOSITO: Also, what has been the response of
the Federal government to this program?

MR. PERKINS: i think it has been impressive in that
they are~~ they.mmaning the Atomic Energy Commission, the
Pederal Energy Administration, EPA, have been looking
at our State for many prototype studies. We have several
Federally sponsored programs ongoing in the State of
Maryland where we really are more or less running the
show and they are providing the money because they are--
for lack of a better word-- impressed with the way the
program is being managed and the results it's achieving.

MR, EBSPOSITO: Also, this program entails extensive
financing. What has been the response of the prospective
investors like the bondholders, the effect on the bond
market for electric company projecta?

MR, PERKINS: I'm afraid I can't answer that questiop

MR. ESPOSITO: You can't?

MR. PERKINS: No. I would like to add one thing to
a Questian I answered before.

In addition to all the Pederal funding prototype
studies, the EPRI, which is Electric Power Research
Institute, is also spending a fair size sum of money on
one of our research projects at Chalk Point where we are
doing a study on use of brackish, non-fresh water in

natural draft cooling towers.
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MR. RSPOSITO: Assemblyman Salkind.

MR. SALKIND: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I appreciate the very fine presentation in this
Program. I gather that in your opinion your program is
Very similar to the Bill sponsored by Assemblyman Kean?

MR. PERKINS: I see a great deal of similarity.

MR. SALKIND: I wonder if you would provide us with
a copy of the Maryland law as it exists today from Maryland?

MR, PERKINS: I'd be very happy to do it.

MR. SALKIND: The cost that you have cited in here,
as I understood your testimony,is that you're authorized
to go up to a 3 mil cost, but you're actually at 1.7
right now?

MR. PERKINS: Right.

MR. SALKIND: Assemblyman Kean's figure is also
3 mil cost.

MR. PERKINS: That's correct.

ax; SALKIND: So you figure there would Be no problem
in that regard based on your own direct experience?

MR. PERKINS: That's correct,

MR. SALKIND: Thank you very, very much, I have one
astde; I'm curious about it. If you~~- this is not
really pertinent to it but just to understand something.

Let's say the Maryland program bought-- I see

there's a Bainbridge site referred to here. You buy the
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Bainbridge site and for one reason or another the power
company doasn't want to go into the Bainbridge site and

20 years 9o by-- I'm deliberately making it a large time-;

and Harve de Grace axtends to the west and Belaire
extends to the north-- all the communities extend and
now the government gives up Bainbridge Naval ZPraining
Center and now we have the site that was-- let's say -
100 acres to be arbitrary, cempletely surrounded, differeat
kind of environment, the whole thing is changed.

And your agency decides, "We should get rid of the
site because it's no longer suitable amd the conditions
have changed so completely that it's no longer“--
that's the way I'm structuring this. This is a hypothesis.

Do you have a flexibility to dispose of it in any
way you want or are you limited to dispose of it to
just a power company?

| MR. PERKINS: It's not spelled out specifically in

the law one way or another.

I think in the extreme situation which you have
described, we would have the flexibility to dispose of
it in other means, howaver, I'm going to have to qualify
my answer because you built too styong a case.

We are buying all 1261 acres of Bainbridge and will
hold all of that property=--

MR. SALKIND: Okay.
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MR. PZERKINS: The core or the site for the power
plant is 550 acres. We will have a fair amount of contro
over uses to which the surrounding parcel will be put
and we have very strong expressions of interest in that
site by the utility companies.

MR. SALKIND: So you feel you don't need greater
flexibility. You have all you need?

MR. PERKINS: I believe so.

MR. SALKIND: Okay. Thank you very much again.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any further questions?

Assemblyman Gladstone?

MR. GLADSTONE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Perkins
forgive me if:'I misunderstood you, but I got the impres-
sion that the first site you mentioned, something Shores-

MR. PERKINS: Brandon Shores.

MR. GLADSTONE: =-Brandon Shores was a spot next to
an existinc power plant which would seem to be the spot
that the power people themselves picked and you said
that you wouldn't have been able to put a fossil plant in
there because the environmentalists objected to it because
it was part of the Baltimore community.

It seenms to me the impression I got was that your
authorization was merely providing the muscle to put a
plant where the people didn't want it.

MR. PERKINS: All right. I have misled you, then.
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Flrst off, vhen I was discusasing Brandon Shores and
Dickersen, those are in our utility owned flow chart.

In other woerds, it waz a utility identified site and on
down the line rather than a state acquired site. I just
wanted to clarify that,

Brandon Shores was next to Wagner. Wagner was a
Baltimore Gas & Eleectric Company site durning fossil
fuel. They decided that they wanted to add additional
units ir close proximity and decided to call that Brandon
shores Power Plant.

I thirk rather than saying that we provided the
utility conpany with muscle to overthrow regulatory
lquﬂcics. 1'd prefar to say that we provided the objective
science ani modeling of plume digpersion and that sort of
thing to vonvince the. regulatory agency that the power
plant coald be constrmeted there without violating air
guality stundards.

We ware fortunate in a sense in that there was the
Wagner plant next to Brandon Shores becauze we have a
technigqus for tracking plumes. It is called a Barenger
colorimetric photospectrometer and it can tell you what the
geometry of a plume coming out of a smokestack is, where
it touches down and then you can go and take your
maximum ground level measurements so in that way we Qere

able to verify some bf the modeling that we had been
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doing at Wagner and develop a great degree of confidence
in our plume predictions-- our plume dispersion capabilit]

MR. GLADSTON: Then what you're telling us is that
this Brandor Shores was an area that you already designatg
for power plant-- possible power plant installation and
all you were doing is providing technical PR for them?

MR. PERKINS: Not PR. We provided a site evaluation
as required under our law of that site to make recommen-
dations. We have to perform a scientific investigation
of each sif.e’identified and proposed in the State of
Maryland znd that's what we did.

MR. GLADSTONE: The land that you put in the land
bank, is it put to any use or is it just left shallow?

MR. PERKINS: The land that's held in the land bank
can be put to intefim use. Any income that flows from
that use-- excuse me-~ can be put to an interim use as
long as that interim use would not preclude the ultimate
and timely development of the site as a power plant and
any.income that would flow from the interim use would be
split between the State and the County in a 75-25 percent
proportion.,

MR. GLADSTONE: Oh, excuse me. You just reminded
me of another question.

Is there any recompense to the local municipality

for the loss of that land?

L8 .

bd
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MR. PERRINS: That's & very interesting question
and we have had amendments proposed to our law for the
last two years where we would pay an amount in lieu of
taxes to the local municipalities. We have endorsed that
amendment because we thought that was only just. We have
had absoiutely no local support. Wait until we buy our
first site. I think we'll have a lot of local support.

MR. BSPOSITO: Assemblyman McCarthy?

MR, MC CARTHY: Thank you, Mr. Chairmar.

Moot of my questions were amswered and asked through
the Asseublyman at the end of the table, but, Mr. Perkins,
you stated that you-~ you have a potential 3 mil per
kiléwatt hour levy that you could move to and right now
you're at 1.73. This yields a 5.2 million dollar budget
for yous particular power planning site to the people?

MR. PERKINS: That's correct.

MR. MO CARTHY: 8o at the end of a ten~year accumu-
lative period you would say you accumulated as much as
50 millioa dollars less the expenses that you would get
into?

MR. PERKINS: That's assuming we stay at a constant
lavel. Oux surcharge can rise and fall and site
acquisition--

MR. NC CARTHY: According to the criteria?

MR. PERKINS: Pardon?
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MR. MC CARTHY: What would be the criteria?

MR. PYRKINE: We develop a budget and present our
buwdget to the legislature. Once the legislature whittles
at it and finally approves it, a surcharge is then set
to meet that budget.

Oonce wve readh 1978 and we have built up to our
ainimum inventory of four sites in the land bank, our
land~- excuse me, our site acguisition program becemes-
salf-gsustaining.

In other words, the funds that flow from selling a
site wili he reinvested in a replacement site to maintain
the minimun inventery of four sites so once we build up,
the vhole program has been in a period of growth getting
up to speed and that sort of thing and once we get to,
say 1978, at least as far as site acquisition goes, we
will see a tapering off and then leveling out.

MR. NC CARTHY: You stated before you have six full-
time professional people?

MR. PERXINS: Yes, we do.

MR, 'MC CARTHY: Do you hire any other people, say
on-a payrcll basis, not on a consulting basis?

MR. PEDKINS: Welle-

MR, MC CARTHY: What would you say your annual

budget for maintaining without purchase would be for the-

maintaining the site planning act that you have in uarylnﬁd?
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MR. PRERKINS: You mean &ll parts of the power plant
siting law axclusive of the site acquisition program?

MR. MC CARTHY: That's correct

MR. PERKINS: I would say it would be 3.5 million
dollars in this fiscal year.

MR. HC CARTHY: And you'tvre not purchasing any land?

MR, PERKINS: I've already subtracted-- our budget
was 5.2 aud I subtracted out the site acquisition to give
you 3.5.

MR, HC CARTHY: You stated bafore you have a ten~
year updating plan which I imagine is analyzed year to
yesar?

MR, PHRETINS: That's correct. It is updated anauall;.

MR. MC CARTHY: I think a gquestion was asked by Mort
before if yvou held a piece of land for 20 years, wouldn't
you in time find from year to year the changing of these
areas; that this would be a signal more or less to either
activate or to remove this land from your jurisdiction?

MR. PERKINS: I'm not a hundred percent certain--
you mean if we saw & changing land use-- |

MR. MC CARTHY: I mean would there be any pocsihilxtf
ot;pioca of land stagnatéd for a 20 year period by using
the plan approach that you use? This would not be a
fairly resscnable situation, then?

MR. PERKINS: Tha possibility exists. The probability
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iz very, very remots because of the degree of contact and
rapport that we have with the atility companies in this
regard.

At Baiabridge, I think there would be a fairly
immediate 1se of the Baiambridge Naval Training Site.

The site which is down in Xaryland, we have more or less
earmarked that for the Potomac Electric Power Company and
we have baen in fairly good contact with them to keep
abreast of tlwir energy demands.

MR, MC CARTHY: Let's use a hypothetical situation
of one of the areas that you purchased now. Llet's say yoJl
purchasod the area for a million dollars and in 5 years'
time this would be used by the utility company and that
the aggregate increase of 12 percent per year for real
estate valuas, that value could just as well increase
close to 6V percent of what the purchase price that you
paid for it this year, Is that right?

MR, PERKINS: That's correct and that's our way in
site acquisition of staying abreast of inflation. We
have to replace that site when we sell it to maintain
our minimum inventory of four sites, so if that<site.is
more expeasive, the replacement site is also going to be
mors expensive.

MR. NC CARTHY: Yes, but couldn't you be more or

less considered in the landholding real estate business
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in this particular instance?

MR, PERRINS: We do have a site bank and if that's--
I'm not certain of the connotation of the terms that
you're usiag, but if that is what is meant, yes.

MR, HC CARMHY: And you find that you've had no trouble
with the pussibility of your agency~-~ well, what word
could I use~~ by acguiring increased monies or making a
profit, so to speak, on the land that you purchased that
is now five years in yvour possassion? Would this be
considered a natural real estate?

MR. PERKINS: Wa heven't had that-- we haven't faced

recognize thst this money, if there is a gain in value
of the property, and wa desal in fair market appraised
value. I mean, when we buy it, there are two appraisers
who determine the value and when we sell it there ﬁra
three, one salected by the utility, one selected by
ourselves, and onhe selected by the other two, and if there
is any irerease in the value of the property, the Mary-
landers seem to recognize that that's going to be absorbed
when we replace the site,

MR, MC CARTHY: I would just like to compliment
you, Mr. Pevkins. You came well-informed and I really
enjoyed your speach.

MR. ZSPOSITO: Assemblyman Neri?
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MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Rys?

MR. RYS8: No questioas.

NR. BSPOSITO: Mr. Perkins, your presentation and
your remacks have heea very, very impressive and I'd like
to add to !hdt Assesblyman Salkind said.

We would like to have copies to enable legislation
for the ten members of the Committee.

MR. PERKINS: Pine, yes.

MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you.

MR, SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, before we recess, am 1
correct in the stenographic notes-- Steven informs me
that instead of saying 3 mils, we should dbe saying
three~teaths of a mil. It's .0003. That's just a
coryection.

MR. BSPOSITO: 1Is the representative for the New
Jersey Conservation Foundation here?

MR. MOORE: Yes.

(Brief recess is taken.)

(Hearing resumes at 12:00 P.M.)

MR. BEPOSITO: We will resume the hearing. After
the next witness, we will recess for lunch.

The next witness will be David Moore representing
the New Jorsey Conservation Poundation. David Moore.

MR, MOORE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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I am Bxecutive Director of the New Jersey Conserva-~
tion Powndation, & non-profite-

MR. ESPOSITO: Excuse ms, Mr. Moore. Do you have
any statements?

MR, M20URs Yes, giv, they heve been distributed,
Mr. Chalrman.

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes. I have it here. Thank you.

You ¢an proceed.

MR. MOORE: The foundation iz a non-profit membershij;
organization with offices in Morristown, New Jersey. We
operate in three majer areas acquiring open space for
public purposes, environmental education, aand assisting
municipal eavironmental commissions and other conserva-
tion groups in a service capacity.

I conid make oné gide coumsnt that I, unlike one
other member of the andience who disagreed with the loca-
tion of this hearing, I might say it was convenient for

a2 good many of us and that we can reach it easily by

public transportation.

We a:-: pleased to have been requested to provide the
statement that follows, in that New Jersey Conservation
Poundaticn hes been and contiaves to be vitally concerned
with snergy problems especially the interconnected land-
useiimplications of energy production.

Assewdly B8ill 2156 does not seem to offer any
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improvemrat over the systems now in force. There are
some advantages: Siting, I think, would logically follow
planned prucedures that would involve an open public
planning process; howaver, the Authority could be competi
tive with existing electric utilities as well as pro-
v:ldhg assistance to them. It um to us that we need
either an improvesent in the systems we have now in terms
of establinhing an energy policy and implementing researc]
and siting processes, or a complete energy system
planned, ~onstructed and operated by the public sector.
Authoritius. at least in the New Jersey experience, have
tended to stifle thes open planning process.

Obvicusly, this is an area in which a great deal
more study is needed. Mambers of the utilities this
morning brought up some of the problems associated with
taxing and finance and I claim no expertise in that
economic area. It needs more study although it does seem
to be a Pederal subsidy of New Jersey's process.

Where private and public systems,energy systems,
intaract, 3 great deal of noncooperation presently exists
throughsut the entire country with the difficulty we have
in estavlishing some sort of a power grid throughout the
natioa.

Private power purveyors have done a fairly good job

in demanding in the past even: though research and
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advartising have basn misdirected, rate schedules have
besn inimical to the publie interesst and planning
unrealistice. There'’s no promise of achieving quick
relief f{rom those problems by setting up & public
authority.

We would hope the existing system could be improved

through the machanism offered in Assembly Bill 608, Fundsg

would be available for rezsarch and would be committed
to that purposa. Public battlas ever sitesosiiidibe
minimized, and large utility iasvestments in’ land unsuit-
able for sites could be avoidsd. 8iting could not take
place unless the energy policy-making and planning took
place first.

It would sppear that the utilities felt that this
would be u malor decision in cost but it would seemtto
me that if the public sector took over the front end
costs of pite location, that that necessarily would be
subtratted: . from their operational costs and hopefully
all these navings would be passed on to consumers.

We have heard from Mz. Perkins from Maryland on Publ;
siting which indeed served as a model for the Rew Jersey
legislaticn and I might deviate from the statement at
this point because I think the history would be of
interest to the Committes.

Several vears ago the Edigon Electric Institute and
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the Environmental psople throughout the country were
united at a series of conferemces. During one of those
sessions fenator Gaodman from Maryland proposed the
siting process as a solutica to the kinds of problems
utilitics were facing. It would also meet the public
demand.

At that session and one that followed the following
yYear in Hershey, Penasylvania, whare environmental types
and utility pecple were thrown together, I think we
reached a consensus that this system did, in fact, offer
advantages to beth the open planning process and to the
utilities. I was, ian fact, surprised to see both
utilities this morming objecting to the process.

New Jersey Conservation Poundation is not opposed to
either measure under consideration. Our position is that
changes must be made and made soon to merge state and
national anergy policy, to assure that intelligent siting
policy be implemented which recognizes the land-use
implications of lecating energy systems, and to insure
recognition that energy production systems of all kinds
are interrelated and are included in any measure intended
to improve what we have now. These systems include
organic fuels, both domestic and imported, oil, coal, gas
wood and s2>lid wasta, as well as nuclear fission, hydro-

electric puwer and solar energy.
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My. Chairman, )Y agrea with tha concept that you
brought up earlier whea Mr. Salkind was introducing his
measure. Land use considerations are paramount in the
energy production probléem we have in the State of New
Jersey.

Pexhaps neither bill offers less expensive energy.
I don't know, although economies in public siting
processes uight well offsetithe lavies for research.
Both should be amended to include energy production from
all kinds of systoms.

In lime with & yusstion from the Assemblyman at the
end of the table, it's obvivus that public siting should
be included for all major public facilities.

Both kinds of syatems shouid recognize that energy
production facilities are “development leading” in nature
In other words, construction of a facility means develop-
mants of othertkinds will necesssrily follow. In New
Jersay, th: experience has been that theose that follow
are primarily low labor-intensive industries. The land-
use implicatioas are-clear:. Stringent state regulation
of development~leading public facilities is absolutaly
essential.

Thank you very muach, Mr. Chairman.

MR, BSPOSITO: Any gquestions?

shsuemblyman Salkind,
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NR. SALKIND: MNr. Chairman. Thank you very much,
Mr. Moore. I'd like to add a paragraph or have you add
a paragraph to that.that I need to know as you were
going on.
Yon got to land use at the end. Are you advocating
an over-ull land use program?

MR. NOORE: = Absolutely. What is implied in Assembly:

v

man Kean's bill is that before a siting process could
take place one would necessarily have to do the homework
to detarmine vhat the over~-all effects and long-term
effects of that siting policy would be. That would
necessarily involve some long-range land use planning on
the part of the siting agency and an interconnection with
other State and local agencies to insure that that process
was & complete one.

NR. SALKIND: In other words, what you are saying,
again te try to reduce it to simplistic terms, is lei's
say a decision were made in an area of-- I'll use my
hundred acre figure again just for ease-- loo.acraoﬂshou1$
be used as a propesed site. Energy considerations are
such and you have-- you're saying thea an area should be
pPlannsd for industry and I don't understand the ability
of a mmicipality to ceatrol that decision.

I'm not being argumentative. I'm trying to under-

stand you.
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MR. MOCRE: Hot mecessarily for imdustyy but planned

for semething and if it's possible, of course, those
controls taat ¢an be placed by virtus of whatever powers
State governmant has on land use avouwnd the site should
be luposaed zo that the effucts of development around a
8ite are coatrolled.

My. Perkins mentioned that they acquired a good deal
more land in omne of their sites than necessary for the
plant itsslf. This iz one wmoans.

Thare is a large variety of techaiques that can be
used by the public sector to centrol development around
the site, Pavhaps lesg than fee arrangements, easements
of some sort, & cooperative agreement with the municipalit
in terms of land use planuing.

S8tate control may already be possible, for example,
if the plant is located in the Cosstal Zone, wiehbwye
CAPRA, Coastal Pacilities Planning Act, to help in land
use ragulation surreunding the site.

I think we need more of this. We are really just
getting started in thase terms.

MR. SALEIRD: You think it belongs in the State
level perhips as part of this commission or perhaps in an
allied field. That's your point?

v!ﬁ. MOORE: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: Okay. Thank you very much.

24
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MR. ESPOSITO: NKr., Moore, would you feel more con-~
fident that ecological interests were being protected
if the Stafe became involved in power plant selections?

B MR, MOORE: Yes, because the process as it goes on
now is one in which the power company chooses a gsite that
based for its owa individual interests. Then follows a
series of reactions. This happens to use up a good deal
of time and energy both on the part of the power companies
and those members of the public that have not been part
of the process at this peint.

I think the environmental interests can be served
as they are baing served in Maryland where power needs
to be produced or an energy facility needs to bes located.

1t tha planning process is an open one, there is a
heading off, if you will, of public objections because
the scientific expertise is available, the public has
been part of the process.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any further questions?

Gus? .

MR, 2YS: Nothing.

MR. ESPOSITO: I thank you, Mr. Moore.

MR. MOORE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. RSPOSITO: We'll recess for lunch and we'll
reconvene at 1:00 o'clock.

(Luncheon Recess is taken.)
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(Bearing resumes at 1:16 p.m.)

MR. EEFPOSI?0: We will resume the hearing on Assembly
Bills €08 and 2156,

Do we have a representative hare from Jersey Central
Power and Licht Company?

A VOICE: Nr. Ambler is out of the room at the present
time and so maybe you better go on to your next person.

MR. ESPOSITO: The next witness will be Bill Beren,
League for Comservation Lagislation.

Bill Beren. Do you have a statement, Bill?

MR. BEREN: No. I apologize but I've had a very

heavy. haaring schadule this week, three hearings in three

days, and I just didn't have the time to prepare a writt
statement. I will try to write it up and distribute it :I
the members of the Committee sometime next week so you
have it in writing.

MR. ESPOSITO: Okay. Make sure you give it to
Steve Frakt here.

MR. BEREN: Yes, I will.

MR. ESPOSITO: %Thank you.

MR, BEREN: My name is Bill Beren, that's B-e-r-e-n.
I represent the League for Conservation L&gialatton.
We are a statewide organization. Our purpose is to
monitor lejyislation that goes through the State House

through the legislature dealing with environmental
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legislatinn-~ enviroamental matters.

¥Ws are alsc a co-intervenor with the New Jersey
Public Intyrest Ressarch Group, the Sierra Club and
Amalgamated Clothing Workers in the current public 8ervicP
rate hesrings before the Public Utility Commission.

Although the role enviroamentalists have played in
causing delays in power plant construction have bheen
grossly exaggerated, there have been a few specific
cases which have received a great deal of publicity . -

and the problem is a very serious one vhere environmental-

ists have clashed with the utility companies over where
and how much to put a plant.
Two particular cases that come to mind are the

Calvert Cliffs case in Maryland which was delayed over

two years because the original hearings with the AEC failed

to take into account the environmental effects of the

bill-- of the plant and the Supreme Court eventually told

them to go back and redo the hearings to consider environ-
mental matters. This was clearly a case of regulatory
oversight and refusal to consider environmental concerns
in the original hearing.

T¥re oxbitarmajor case that comes to mind is the Storm
Ring‘caae in New York which has been going on for now ten
vyears. My opinion of this is that the fault is with the
utility for coatinuing arplah’€osbuild:in a place which
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is obvicusly-- which has ohvious environmental chisctioms
Clearly the writing is om the wall and is clear
that oitizens are demanding and getting the right to
participate in making the decisions that affect their
lives. Power plants siting in particular being one of
them that citizens are increasingly concaxﬁad about.
The need is to establish a process to allow the

State and the citizens to participate as equals with the

utility company to develop a rational and conscientious

plan to iocate plants throughout the State.

Ws recognize that wa all need power. We all use
electricity just as wa all eat and certainly we are not
out to stop the comstruction or stop the continued pro-
duction of elactricity, but it has to follow in ways
that are exvironmentally sound.

We have road Tom Kean's bill carefully. We agree
with its aims and we command him for having effective
citizen participation ia every stap of the planning process
with the exception of one which I'll mention.

We feel the bill acknowledges a real problem and
effectively works to solve it and we lend our full suppor
to it. We do have a few specific suggestions to make to
improve it.

One ip that the one State office which is not

rcprgscntni on the Commission is the State Energy Office
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and we fee! the State BErergy Office has a definite
intewest in participating in these decisions. The fact
that thers are ten pecple on the Commission leaves the
possibility of a tis there so, you know, the decision
of one more mamber conld have a tie-breaking vote here
which, you know, may be important.

The one place where the public was excluded from
Tom's bill is that there is no provision for public
comment on the 15 year cumulative energy facilities
impact raport. It's these guestions of growth curves,
conservatinn ethics and policies, et cetera, that are
considered in this report that are not considered in
other aspects of the Bill where the citizens have the
most effective impact on policy decisions.

We hope that the Committee will make this small
change to allow public review of the cumulative impact
report..

One other area we would like to see improved upon
is section 17 which regquires notice given to the-rasidents
in the municipal government of the municipality in which
the plant is located.

Because the environmental impacts of such a facility
extend over a range much larger than the municipality,
we wanld like to ses this requirement expanded. That

aayboay llving in any government operating within a




A »n L W

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19
20
21
22
23

24
25

96

30 mile radius of the plant be given notice of the
hearings. The 30 mile radius is in line with the
Atlantic Energy Commission recommendations that no
nuclear power plant be located within 30 miles of a major
population center.

The guestion of local part-- of municipal participa-
tion in the siting procedures is extremely important
also. We h:q. that as part of the criteria for choosing
sites, the Commission look not only to natural environmend
tal conditions, but pay an equal amount of attention to
the social environmeat, sites should be located in areas
of compatible use and we suggest that the local planning
board be given a more active role than that of just
another participant and intervenor in the proceedings.

Exporience in New York with §nbaprSan-deveddfment
Coxporation imdicates that a lot of unneeded controversy
generated by a State Energy Agency coming-into an:area
and deciding unilaterally:that this is the place to put a
power plant or low income housing site or whatever.

Mcre active participation with the municipal:
planning board that's affected can, you know, lead to
some developments which make it ‘eui'cr--;uke the impact
on tho muiicipality a bit easier to live with,

Also we smight give thermunicipality a chance to

plan the immediate surroundings of the plant to make--

ban be
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to make sure that future devealopment does not conflioct
with the nsed to put a power plant there.

I would like to turn my attention now to the 2150--~
what's thernumber?

MR. SALKIND: 2156.

MR, BSREN;: 2156 on the Power Authority Act.

We have some problems with it as stated previously
withe~ by the utility companies. The State has adtquato
generating facilities now. In fact, Public Service and
other utilities are cutting back on their construction
plans because they have over-estimated growth.

While there is a shortage of fuel, there is no
shortags of generating capacity. We guestions: the need
for anocher authority pa*ticularly one which makes
absolutely no reference to public participation.

Authozities from the Port Authority to the Turnpike
Authority and others have showm total unresponsiveness
to the public need and before we allow another authority
to go in we can only do so with, you know-- that every
condition is met to guarantes adegquate public participa-
tion, adequate responsiveness to public needs.

: Authorities for the creation of the bond market owe
thngr allegimnce to the bankers, not to the people of the
State. W2 have seen this happen with the Turnpike

Authority where the Turnpike Authority has resulted in
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not a simgle cent being returned to the State out of their
profits.

We are particularly puzzled on Section 8C, which
authorizes the authority to use their own money to
gquarantee loans that are made to the public utility
company. I'm not a banker, but something here sounds a
little fishy. Maybe a bit reminiscent of the Lockheed
loans made by the Pederal government.

Section 7 in the Bill states that the authority
shall be the sole judge of need for new power plant
capacity in the State. No hearings are required. No
outside judements from DEP, from the energy office, from
the P.U.C.; just the authority is the sole source,

There is no provision made for independent analysis.
Obviously, the authority is just taking figures thrown
at them from the utility companies. There is no justifi-
cation for putting this much power into the hands of the
unpaid members of the authority and we, you know, fully
disagree with it.

There are larger policy questions which also bother
us with the power authority Bill. One of which was
answered by Assemblyman Salkind's statements earlier
today that he does intend that the State will be the sole
builder of power plants within the borders of New Jersey

and 'will, in fact, become the producer of power.
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Now the role of the State is now that of a regulator,
My. Salkind would like to put it not just as a regulator
but also as producer which means, in effect, that the
State is regulating itself, In this regard I think I
must, you know, go back to the old Capitalist theory of
checks and balances and competition, that it would be
wrong for the State to be both a regulator and a
regulates.

We have seen with the Atlantic Energy Commission
problems that arise with this as they seek to both promote
the use of Atlantic Energy and regulate its use.

Our economic and policy systems both work very well
on the basis of checks and balances and we would like to
see this check and balance system between the regulator
of the State and the regulatee, the private utilities.

If the aim ¢€ the Bill is to provide cheap and
effective power, then there are better ways of accomplishf-
ing that goal.

As I have indicated in written testimony presented
to this Comuittee on the number of bills on regulating
the price of electricity in the State, a more effective
source of helping the consumer is to push for a strong
system of enorgy conservation and development of a1tarnat+
sources of energies which will reduce the need for the

capital expenditures in the first place which we feel is
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a much better way of attacking the problem.

We doubt, you know, that by giving a windfall to
Wall Street in the form of tax~free bonds that we will
see any real trickle-down of this money to the consumer,
and you know, there certainly is the tax problem which
the utility companies suggested.

There is one way which came to mind while the early
testimony was going on is when a power authority of this
sort can be effective in promoting the goals which we
seek. If the State ward to establish a power authority
vhose goal is not to build central); oversized, overcapital
ized power plants but instead, would seek to develop
altarhate sources of enargy such as fuel cells, total
energy systems; solar energy, this would be comparable to

the rationale for setting up the TVA and the Bonneport

developing power sources which thevutilities'could not
develop for other reasoas.

I think this is one area that the Committee and
Mr. Salkind particularly might like to look at.

There is a need to develop these other systems.
Thefa iz no indication that the utility company because
of their large investment in centralized power systems
is really pushing for these developments and perhaps

the State might like to get involved in this area.
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That's just one othar generalized point I'd like
to make with the problem of setting up, of reducing the
costs of power in the way that Mr. Salkind proposes and
that's the problem of cxﬁnrnalizinq the cost.

The whole problem with pollution control throughout
the years is that power companies, polluters in general,
have been able to externalize the costs of pollution by
iettinq the séciety at large pick up the costs of dirty
air, dirty water, et cetera.

By having the State pick up the costs of capital
construction for power plants, we are just repeating
this same process of not including in the price that we
charge fof the products the cost of cleaning up after
ourselves and this is of prime concern to us in helping
combat pollution and for thi:-reazqn we don't like the
concept of power authority.

Those are my statements. I'd be glad to respond. to
any questions. ‘

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman McCarthy, any questions?

MR. MC CARTHY: No. :

MR, ESPOSITO: Aas@lym Neri?

MR, NERI: No.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Gladstone?

MR. GLADSTONE: No. 1‘

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Salkind?
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MR. RYS: No.

MR. SALKIND: One thing, Mr. Chairman.

The last point sort of causes a bit of confusion.
You recognize that, for example, in any new plant that
was built whether it's electrostatic precipitating or
any other type of air correction device, that obviously
through other laws:in our own internal requirements of thT
State, that we do not want any air pollution and that
these are billed into the capital costs of the project.

I might say that the two points that you touched
on listed in the form of a question. One in the case of
alternate methods of energy generation. Just as it’s
my intent that the State should be in the powsr business,
it is my philesophical intent that the date of the fossil

fuel generation is over and that in the future all plantss

this is said more as prediction rather than part of the
Bill, all plants will be other than fossil fuels.

I think we will see a new source of energy used
and the beginning-- it's something that government
performs better than private industry because it looks
as if it‘s not economical to perform through the private
sector either talking about solar energy or any other
type of the new sources.

I would point out the other point, I don't accept

that there's any question about these being tax-free bonds.
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I think that the president of the Public Service would
have raised the question. It's only going on the basig~~|
that's wvhy I tried to pin him down with the experience
with New York and the reason he said 25 percent was

because that's the New York experience.

Until there's an I.R.S. ruling to the contrary one hps

to proceed on the basis that these will be tax free
just as the other authority bonds are tax-free or tax
exampt, I should say.

I point out in the case of the public members and
30 forth the difference between this particular bill
in terms of its concept of authority and the others that
you cited is that a majority of the Board, five out of
nine consists of cabinet officers of the Governor's
staff including specifically the head of the P.U.C.
and the Commissioner of Environmental protection.

The point I'm making, I'm saying that that is, in
effect, the Power Authority in any given administration
will be rcaponsive and reflect the views of thé Gevernor
of the State of New Jersey. That's deliberate. That's
not an accident, The reason being that we feel that the.
Governor of the State of New Jersey, whoever is governor
at any given time, best relfects the views of the people.
That's why he's the governor.

Now, I believe that in the long run we will see the
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concepts of 608 included in, as I told you on the side
earlier, the contents of 2156. We have not structured
it that way because I don't want to interfere with the
608 at the present time but I think the best interests
in the long run of this state are served this way.

One question which is off target but I think it's
pertinent.

I noticed in the testimony of the two utility

speakers in the beginning of the day that each one of theh

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. BREREN: Can I respond to some of the points
raised by the Assemblyman?

MR, ESPOSITO: What was that?

MR, BEREN: Can I respoad to some of the points?

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes, sure.

HR. BEREN: As to the cost of the pollution control
devices that you say is included in the capital cost, our
interest is seeing that cost reflected in the rate
structure so that the users are paying for that cost.
6bviously by reducing:the capital costs of the power
systems you reduce the ability of the.cost to be reflected
in the rate structure.

| As to the psint of the fossil fuel being over, I

would like to bring your attention-- bring to your attentjon
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the fact that svery projection made by the Federal Power
Commission estimates that through the end of the century
fossil fuel plants will still be producing. This is new
and old plants will still be producing well over half

of the power in the country. This is particularly
important because both fossil fuel plants and nuclear
power plants are fairly inefficient.

Nuclear plants being even more inefficient than
fossil fuel whereas the other sources of energy that we
were talking about, total energy systems, fuel cells,
solar, et cetera, have much greater efficiency and the
reason why they're not being used right now is because
even though they reflects savings over the long run,
the capital costs are higher to begin with and it's hard
enough to get a mortgage to build right now without putting
on the added charges of putting in these advanced fuel
aystems.

Perhaps one of the ways an authority could go is
to offer low rate mortgages to builders, to developers,
to homeownars that would allow them to’install: these
systems at a low cost, at an initial low coat in addition
to the low operating costs they will expect to get over
the lifteime of the building. This may be one concept yo!
would like to explore.

As to the point that the authorities reflect the




A »n s W BN

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15

16

17 |

18

19
20
21
22
23

24
25

loe
concerns of the Governor, I think we have seen that the
Port Authority is appointed by governors of two states
and does not reflect the needs of the people and the
Turnpike Authority is appointed by the Governor and does
not reflect the needs of the people and I don't think
you can make a case while we have-- we, of course, want
the Governor's staff on the Board, we see a very real
need for a citizen participation on the Board, too.

We see a real need for open hearings and open
forums which are not included within the context of this
Bill. Perhaps if the Bill were amended, you know, I
would be willing to take another look at it and see.

MR, SALKIND: My. Chairman?

MR, ESPOSITO: Yes?

MR, SALKIND: On the last point only, Red knows I
agree with the last part of his point. I think-- I agree
with the concept of openmess and although it's not stated
implicitly in the Bill, I think our whole legislative
saession has been directed in:that direction and other
laws cover the situation as far as I am concerned. I
still have hopes of 1030 being voted on, for example.

The subject on the appointments, though, I think
should not be skimmed over. There is no analogy as far
as I'm concerned with the Turnpike Authority, the Highway

Authority which is the Garden State Authority that: you
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mentioned.

MR. BEREN: Port Authority.

MR. SALKIND: Which was the Port Authority in that
in each case thess are direct appointﬁents usually of
citizens for extended terms which hold over administratioh
to administration. You have four citizen appointments
here which would be held over, but you have five cabinet
menbers, each one removakle at the will of the Governor,
each one assigned by the will of the Governor, therefore,
what I'm saying on recerd is that this authority in its
concept as the proposal is now written is deliberately
structured so that the Governor will have the responsi-
bility through his direct appointments and really and
truly the Governor of each administration will be the one
who will have to take responsibility for the actions of
such an authority and not in the fashion of the PA or
the two road authorities that you cite. I don't see it
as analogcus at all.

MR, BEREN: Mr. Salkind, I would be happy if you werp
to adopt the formula that Mr. Kean has adopted for his
Commission and your Commission. I think that's an
equitable one. It allows for concerned-~ it states the
type of citizen that's going to be on the Board and that'r
the type of thing we are looking for in terms of the

lagislation.
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Thank you.

MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you, Mr. Beren.

The representative for Jersey Central Power and
Light is the next witness.

You may proceed, Dr. Bartnoff,

DR. BARTNOFF: Thank you.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on proposed
legislation dealing with utility operation in the State
of New Jersey.

My nave is Shepard Bartnoff, I am president of
Jersey Central Power & Light Company which is a subsidiary
of Generzl Public Utilities Corporation., GPU's other
operating subsidiaries are Pennsylvania Electric Company
and Metropolitan Edison Company both located in Pennsyl-
vania. With me this morning at my left is Mr. E4 Ambler,
who is managerd¢f public affairs and consumer relations
in our company.

Jersey Central Power & Light Company serves over
600,000 customers and all or parts of 13 counties in the
territory that comprises 43 percent of the land area of
the State of New Jersey.

The reasons for high utility bills lie beyond the
borders of this State. The rates have risen sharply all
across the country in the past year and for the same

reasons,
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Thay are basically: The inflation of material and
labor costs, the rapid increasas in cost of fuels,
primarily oil, required for the production of power, and
we can fact similar high increases in coal and tight nano}
whickh has resulted in a shortage of capital and uxcaadw
ingly high interaot rates.

We in Jersey Central were succassful in selling
some bonds last week at an interest rate of 12 and 3/8
percent.

We commend the sponsors of Assombly Bill No. 2156 for
introducing it about a month ago because we balieve
that legislative consideration of the Bill provides an
excellent wvehicle for a carsful and objective analysis
of the problema of providing economic power supply for
the residents of New Jersey and a re-appraisal of the
best means of meeting those problems, We pledge our
cooperation in such an analysis and re-appraisal.

At this threshold stage, we suggest that the key
step to be taken is to delineate the scope and depth of
the analyais to be undertaken and to be sure that it is

truly objective and comprehensive.

In that context, we have several questions and comments

which we bring to your attention.
(1) Section 28 of the Bill assumes that there iz a

prasent shortage of dependable power supply in the Stata.
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That is not correct, as I believe representatives of othe
major utilities in the State have told you earlier today
in these hearings. The present power supply is adequate
and it will be for the next several years.

What is troublesome is the power supply sitﬁation
in the 1980's and beyond. The electric utilities of the
State have developed the plans, largely completed and
detailed engineering studies and designs and, in some
cases, . spent many millions of dollars on the environmental
impact studies; license and permit applications and pre-
liminary construction activities for a series of generat-
ing units to be completed by the early 1980's. However,
their posture is that they are not permitted to charge
rates for their present service that is equal to their
present total cost including the cost of equity capital
of providing such service.

(2) The result of the foregoing is that one should
not conceive of the creation of an Authority as a means
of meeting any present problem or of avoiding the necessit
for rate increases for electric utilities that will
bring the level of their charges up to that necessary
to meet their present costs. Such benefits, if any, that
an Authority will provide are benefits to be realized
many year hence and will not have any impact on present

utility service or rates.

24
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(3) There are no engineering or similar benefits
even for the long distant future that can be achieved
by an Authority that are not already being achieved by
the electiic utilities in the State., The electric
utilities are already building and installing facilities
that realize the available economies of scale and, indeed,
are doing so on a cooperative basis that includes
utilities in neighboring states as evidenced by the
jointly-owned base load coal-fired and nuclear generating
stations, some of which have been:in operation for many
years.

Pourth point. Such benefits, if any, as can be
realized by an Authority are in terms of relief from
taxes or in financing costs but so far as State and
local taxes are concerned, the Bill reflects a realization
that the State and local budgets cannot withstand the
loss of the revenues being collected for them through
electric utility rates so that the Authority is to
prdvide in Section 16 payments to the State and: local
political subdivisions egual to those which otherwise
would have been paid in the form of taxes.

(5) 8o far as Federal income taxes are concerned,
it is an unfortunate fact that the electric utilities
of the State, and indeed of the Nation, are today paying

very little in the way of Federal income taxes, It is
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for that reason that the efforts of the Federal government
to provide assistance to the industry through additional
tax credits are of limited benefit. We hope that this
will not centinue to be the situation indefinitely, but
an analysis of the advantages of an Authority should
not lightly assume that there are substantial Federal
income tax advantages to be granted. Moreover, one must
be concerned as to whether the Federal government can
and will permit that proliferation of income tax exemptions
for Authorities.

A few years ago the Congress restricted the use of
industrial revenue bonds and there is today a substantial
movement to restrict the use of Authorities even for
pollution-zontrol facilities.

(6) Section 15 of the Bill provides that the
Authority will not use the credit of the State or any
political subdivision which means that the Authority
financing would be 5y way of revenue bonds. In turn,
this means that the Authority credit would be solely
dependent upon the credit of the electric utilities that
would purchase the output from the Authority generating
wnits. Logically, the credit of the Authority should,
therefore, be no better than that of the electric
utilities.

Some have assumed that the bonds would gualify as
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municipal bonds so that that interest thereon would be
exempt frow United States income taxes which would make
them sell on a more favorable basis; however, under
present Federal legislation, the Authority bonds would
not qualify for that treatment.

(7) A detailed study should also be made of the
experience of other Authorities. One way to make such a
detailed study most meaningful would be to study a
spacific project. PFor that purpose, we should be happy
to make our data and personnel available,

Now a few remarks with respect to Assembly Bill No.
608,

With the present pressures on the consumer faced
with increased prices in almost everything he must buy,
we feel that we must continue diligently to provide the
consumer with the lowest cost of electric service con-
sistent with a reasonable return. Legislation that
imposes surcharges or other additional costs, we do not
believe, is in the consumer's interest.

Furthermore, the reactxch,and.devélopncnt programs
outlined in this Bill can be more effectively handled
at the federal level. If Siting Legislation is to be of
value it sust provide as a minimum one agency with the
over~riding authority to issue and process the necessary

permits, some of which are now under the jurisdiction




A »n & W ()

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

'for such further study and review to mold this legis-

114

of over-lapping agencies. Simply to add another non-
definitive step in the process of approving or acquiring
facilities for utilities is not in the best interests

of the State.

Since both bills being discussed today are far-
reaching in their content and consegquences, we would
appreciate the opportunity to study and review them
further in detail with members of the Committee.

I app?eciate the opportunity to appear today and

offar the assistance of myself and members of my staff

lation to provide for the best interests of the consumers
of electricity in New Jersey.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any questions, Mr. Gladston&?

MR. GLADSTONE: No.

MR, ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Neri?

MR. NERI: No.

MR. ESPOSITO: Assemblyman McCarthy?

MR. MC CARTHY: No.

MR, ESPOSITO: Assemblyman Salkind?

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, first of all I thank
Dr. Bartnoff for a very, very excellent presentétion. I'T
pleased that Jersey Central Power & Light is the only
company that didn't ask for a rate increase today.

That's what we always like to see.
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DR. BARTNOFF: Well, Mr. Salkind, indirectly I do
believe I mentioned it. It's the only way really.

MR, SALKIND: I have my bill-- not 2156 but for the
first time in several months, I don't have a complaint.

I don't know what happened. They must have made a
mistake., It was only $35 this month, which is about time

DR, BARTNOFF: Well, we hope to do better by you in
the future.

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask some
questions on the matter of the interest.

In your--

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, I wonder if the witness
could explain for me why in your paragraph numbered six
on page 4 where it continues where you say you assume~-
you say "the present Pederal legislation would not allow
these to e tax-free bonds."

I want to know why and will you cite for me why you
saj that.

DR. BARTNOFF: Well, that's the statement that
they might be in the same category as municipal bonds.

MR. SALKIND: Well, I'm questioning-~

DR. BARTNOFF: Okay.

MR, SALKIND: --on what basis'you feel they wouldn't

be tax-free.
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DR. BARTHOFF: All tright, The basis I have for ! ..
feeling that is that this was reviewed very carefully
by our legal staff and they came back to me when 1 asked
them to review this legislation and said their reading
of all the pertinent federal legislation on this subject
convinces them that they would not be and they did ...
hawe some quotations of past precedents on this,

Not being a lawyer myself, I must rely on the legal
staff but if you wish to know what those are, I would
be happy to get these precedents, supply them to you or
to the Committee,--

MR. SALKIND: I'd appreciate that--

DR. BARTNOFF: ~- and a more thorough description
of this oupinion.

MR, SALKIND: I would appreciate that very much.

DR. LARTNOFF: I think it's a good opinion. As I sa
I'm not a lawyer so some of these words they use go over
my head, but we did have some conversation on this and
audngat various of our legal people including the Jersey
Central and the counsel for our parent company, General
Public Utilities, there seems to be no doubt in their
mind but that to make these qualified for tax-free
interest to the holder of the bonds would require a
change in the present Federal legislation.

MR. SALKIND: You are aware that the New York Power
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Authority is tax~free?

DR. BARTNOFF: This was brought up and I believe
there are distinct differences between what is proposed
here and between that of the New York Power.

MR, SALKIND: Can you enumerate the specifics?

DR. BARTNOPFPPF: I can't-- I can try to get them for
you.

MR. SALKIND: All right.

Well, our intent, although this particular bill is
structured more to the economic development authority for
purposes of this question that we are enumerating right
now, in terms of the way it is structured, we started
out conceptually patterned after the New York Power
Authority.

“As you know, the New York Powar Authority has
antecedence with the ®iagame projects in the 30's and
more recantly has been expanded into the southern part
of the State.

DR. BARTNOFF: Yes,

MR, SALKIND: But New York definitely qualifies and
if New York can qualify there's no reason why New Jersey
shouldn't be able to. |

DR. BARTNOFF: Mr. Salkind, let me try to obtain
for you from our legal counsel a-- an expansion of this

brief opinion and the reasons for it and submit it to you
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I'm sure we may submit to you afdditional information
after the conclusion of this afternoon's hearing?

MR. SALKIND: I would appreciate that very much
on that.

DR. BARTNOFF: We will make sure to do so.

MR. SALKIND: Just to pick up the point, I'll go
to the next part of it, in the earlier testimony with Mr.
Smith of Public Service, he talked about 12 percent bonds,
You were talking about 12 and 3/8. He talked about an
over-all demand for 8 billion dollars in construction
costs. I straightlined it on the basis of_s percent
versus the 12 percent, 8 percent tax-free bonds at the
present time. One comes up on a straightline basis with
a 6,4 billion dollar saving which would be passed along
hopefully to the utilities, to the ultimate customers,
which mean the citizens of our State.

Now, that's enough reason to try to do this if

we can,

ﬁ;;;.lizﬁna§t in terms of demand, first of all, do
you agree with the general ijillion figure that he cited]

DR. BARTNOFF: Well, I amunot privy to his books
for his company but over a period of some years-- was
Vhe talking about a ten or twenty year period?

MR, SALKIND: lLet me give it to you precisely.

DR. BARTNOFF: I have a copy of his testimony. He's

a4
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speaking about a period for 20 years and for 20--

MR. SALKIND: Twenty, yes.

DR, BARTNOFF: This seems to be in the right ball-
park. It would be consistent with what our plans would
call for and if I can comment on this, though, in a more
general way, Mr. Salkind.

It's obvious to anyone who stops and thinks about
it a little bit that a tax-free bond would have an
attractiveness for a purchaser that a non-tax-free bond
would not and would therefore make available to the seller
of that bond a market that otherwise would be untapped.

The trepidation we have of embarking on this is the
realization that in the final analysis there is no free
lunch and if the money that comes to various government
agencies from taxable bonds now disappears, that same
funding must come to these agencies through a taxation
of some other sort.

With this limited entirely to a closed portion of
the conntry, the State of New Jersey, then for the citizen
of New Jersey there would be no over-all benefit.

What we are apparently looking for here is some
mechanism to make the citizens of New Jersey profit
at the benefit of the rest of the nation.

Now, I would submit to you that this might work for

a year or two years or three years but as Ipointed out
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elsewhere in my prepared statement, we already have
indications that the Federal government, and we are
speaking here of the Federal government-- is no longer
holding still for this type of maldistribution of its
income taxation and if this would work in New Jersey,

I'm sure that we would find that very quickly every other
state in the union would 'put in the same type of operatiol
and we'd be right back where we started from.

MR, SALKIRD: Dr. Bartnoff, I think what you said
is on target at least of the first part of what you said.

Now, I'm not a financier. I'm a country politician
from the western part of the State, but I know there
have been years when New Jersey has suffered where all we
did was send taxes to Washington., We weren't getting
out share in return.

I used to tell the story, Mr. Chairman, if you will
permit me, of how I drove cross the United States and as
I drove across New Jersey I just paid tolls every place
I wint, toll, toll, toll. I was tolled to death. When
I crossed the Delaware River starting with Interstate 80
in Pennsylvania until I cut across Interstate 20 and
then Interstate 10 completely across the Mississippi
and across Texas, all 800 miles cross-section, I didn't
pay another toll.

Now whether we can argue whether highways are good

=4
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or bad, I'll leave to my eaviroamental frieands for a
soment, bwt 'I'n making a point about dollars and that is
I'm sick and tizxed seeing Federal dollars taken from
New Jersey and mot being returned.

Now obvieously this is a method by which we can get
some of the benefit, if you will, of those Faderal dollars
It's a windfall if you want to use that word. 1It's a
benefit to tha taxpayers of New Jerssay, if you will, at
the expersc of the other States.

New York's been getting away withcit:feér a léng.time
Other States have similar kinds of approaches that have
been doing it.

What I'm saying is this: I look at Jersey Central
Power & Light. Hiew's a company that recently unfortunate!
has had to have same layoffs of people, has had to defer
some operating aand construction plans which most of us
favored, has had to abandon plans for a facility at Union
Beach, has had to abandon plans in Morris and Ocean
Counties, has had to talk about deferral of various kinds
of activity in partcbecause of capital requirements.

DR. DARTNOFF; In part,

MR. SALKIND: That's right. Now, on that kind of
basis it s»sems to me that the State has an obligation to
worry about the citizems served in that territory; indeed|
the citizens served by the various compantes which make

24
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up the total State.

Now, I would like to ask you a question on the
capacity which you testified on at the beginning.

You said that there is adeguate supply, .adequate
capacity I think is the word you used. I wonder what
reserve factor during the height of the summer period
right now on the basis of the estimates both for the past
year and thg coming year Jersey:-Central thinks it has.
How much excess reserve do you have right now?

DR. BARTNOFF: Well, we are part of a utility
complex, P.J.N., Network. That's Pennsylvania, Jersey,
Maryland Network, which comprises for use of energy
purposes, of elactric energy purpeses all of the State
of New Jersey, about two-thirds of Pennsylvania, all of
Maryland, the District of Columbia, parts of Virginia,

I believe parts of Delaware; and when we speak of a
reserve capacity, what we really need speak of is the
reserve capacity of this system and this system, to my
recbllection off the top of my head, the number is that
it's in the order of about 20 percent.

MR. SALKIND: Well, if you limit it to Jersey Centra
Power & Light, I remember testimony received before my
local planning board about 18 months ago which indicated
entirely a different kind of data that you're referring

to and if we could just address just the Jersey Central
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Power & Light system by itself for just one moment-~

DR. BARTNOFF: Yes?

MR. SALKIND: -- and I don't mean to be putting
you oh the spot-- I'm trying to make a point.I think you
need more capacity.

DR. BARTNOFF: Well, you know, right now we don't.
This past year, the year before and next year we are
confident we will be meeting our summer peak with ample
reserve.

If you look at Jersey Central alone, that reserve is
slimmer than perhaps it is in reality because as I pointed
out, we are part of the General Public Utilities System
and in this system we have an advantage of diversity.

We in New Jersey are a summer peaking company. We
have our maximum usage in the hot summer weather.

Our sister companies, in General Public Utilities, the
two companies in Pennsylvania with whom we are closely
intertied have their peaks in the winter. Their maximum
usage is in the col&winter season. Therefore, we have
the ability to rely upon théir excess in the summer when
they are not meeting their full peak whereas in the
winter they rely to some extent on us, but evan within
Jersey Central, if we look at the forecasts over the next
several years, we are not-- we are not very deficient

even under peaking conditions.
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MR. SALKIND: One last gquestion on that subject.

DR. BARTNOFF: Yes? |

MR. SALKIND: During:the summer of 1973 you served
all of Moamouth County. I recall in Monmouth we had
some brownouts in the area.

DR, BARTHOFF: We have some voltage reductions.

MR. SALKIND: Yes.

DR. BARTNOFPF: But we didn't have any areas that
were deprived of power because of shortages at any time
and in 1973 these voltage reductions that were made in
all of Jersey Central Power & Light, not only in Monmouth
County, and all of New Jersey, not only Jersey Central,
were not because of a scarcity we had but being tied into
this bigger system, they called on us for assistance and
we look-- we don't look forward to it but it's comforting
to know that at times when we might need this assistance
because of an unusual lack of capacity in our system
that assistance would be forthcoming.

MR. S2ALKIND: You undergtand what I'm heading towards.
I want to know if you hadAthe capital, wouldn't you like
to have some new construction? That's really what I'm
asking.

DR, BARINOFF: Oh, let me say--

MR, SALKIND: Prom this standpoint. Could you

sell it?
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DR. BARTNOFF: We are talking about the need.

MR. SALKIND: Short-range.

DR. BARTNOFF: If we had all the capital you gave
us we could not alter what is here right now at present
because plants take time:tobuild and if we started on
major genarating stations now it would be several years
before they were gensrating elactricity and it's true
that if we had all this capital we would be planning on
a slightly larger addition to our generating capacity thar

we are now doing.

We have been faced in the past year with the realiza<¢

tion that the rate of growth and the demand for electric
energy in our service territory, indeed throughout the
State and the nation, has not been as great as it had beer
in the previous years. Historically up until a year ago,
the demand for electric energy in our territory was
increasing at the rate of about 10 percent per year.

We found in the last year that there was a real

inctease of leas than this, perhaps 3 percent, and we are

gearing our construction program to a growthdrate of about

4 percent for the next:many years.
MR, SALKIND: Four percent?
DR. BARTNOFF: Pour percent. We believe that the

actwual growth will be more but we have felxibility in

these plans. We believe that we could meet the requirements

3
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of our service territory with this reduced planning
provided that we engage in a cooperative effort betwsen
the utilities, the information media and the State, the
Public Utility Commission, Dopartnﬂnt of Environmental--
Environmental Departments. I'm not going to say not only
Commission2r Bardoneé's but others such as transportation
and other departments in the State to manage the load
growth in the State, to do two things.

Not only to work on conservation which is less
usage but to manage the load growth in such a way that
the growth that occurs occurs primarily during those
periodn of the year and even more importantly, during
those periods of the day when our full capacity is not
now beihg utilized.

MR. SALKIND: In other words, we have to have the
people move in only at night at the wintertime.

DR. BARTNOFF: 1It's not that much of a guestion.
Let me give you an example. This is not a trivial thing.

| Supposing that every one of our customers in Jersey
Central Power & Light had one kilowatt of usage that
was shifted from the peak hour to a non-peak hour. Let's
suppose. Now, what's one kilowatt? That's a housewife
doing her ironing. That flat iron takes 1100 watts.

Suppose we have every one of our 625,000 customers,

residential, commercial, industrial, on the average each
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day, each and every day, shift this much usage, one flat
iron's worth of usage, from the peakvperiod to a non-
pPeak period. That would mean that we could séve in
capacity, additions, the equivalent of our nuclear power
plant at Oyster Creek had is over 600 megawatts.

MR. SALKIND: You're president of one of the major
conpanies'in this field? | J

DR. BARTNOFF: Yes.

MR. SALKIND: Seriously, I'm not kidding around.
How are you going to accomplish this worthwhile objective

DR, BARTNOFF: How?

MR. SALKIND: Yes.

DR. BARTNOFF: Well, there are various ways. One is
to try to convince our consumers that it's in their best
interests to do a little bit of this because it is their
rates that are going to be affected. The reduction in
the requirement for adding new facilities wouldn't mean
that the rates decrease. Please don't get me wrong.

It will, over-all, but it will mean I think, that with
inflation and all of this, the ingrease will be consid-
erably less than it otherwise would.

There are also opportunities which we are begingieg
to plan for investigating. ‘We have talked about them

with the Public Utility Commission where we could

investigate the effect of some kind of financial inducemgnt,
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say, to a residential owner of:a-hot water electrically
heating system where we have that hot water heat used
at night instead of in the daytime. Only recently we
filed a new tariff with the Public Utility Commission whi¢h
would give that inducement to all of our customers inateak
of a selected few. |

There are all kinds of possibilities. Say, in the
electrically heated homes, if we could have some kind
of heat storage system, a huge underground tank that
involves a capital investment that could be returned to
the homeowner by a cheaper rate if he heated that water
at night instead of in:the day to give him:the house
heating and cooled it in the summertime at night instead
of during the day to give him a circulating cold water
for air conditioning.

There are possibilities, and we intend to, if we
could get the go-ahead with the Public Utlities Commission,
to take some select sample group of customers, see if
giving them some special rate does change their usage.

It's apparently mot so that the consumer is blind
to these things., We saw this when the big demand and
request was made of the consumer to ént\back on use of
enetgy about a year ago-- it is less than a year ago.
We saw that there was a cutback. We think that there

can be some response and it doesn't need a big response
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to show some effect.

MR. sinxruoe Mr. Chairman, I thank the gentleman
very much for his testimony and I also want to say that
I appreciatae tha fact that Jerssy Ceatral in particular
has gone out of its way on some of the newer concepts
and moved in those technical directions. I'm going to
pay the bill anéd I thank you for the ﬁre-entation.

DR, BARTNOFF: Thank you.

MR, ESPOSITO: Any further questions?

(No response from the Committee.)

MR. BSPOSITO: Thank you, Dr, Bartnoff.

Ed Lloyd, representing the New Jersey Public
Interast Keaearch Growp.

(Brief recess is taken.)

MR, ESPOSITO: You may proceed, Mr. Lloyd.

MR, LLOYD: Thank you, .-Mrx., Chairman., My apologies
to the Chairman and Committee. I don't have a typed
stutenant prepared. I'll deliver it to the Committee on
Monday if that's all right,

My name is Edward Lloyd. I am Staff Attorney for
the New Jersey Public Interest Research Group. NJPIRG
is a student-funded and student-~directed non-profit, non-
partisan orgarnisation represemting 15,000 New Jersey

callege students. KJPIRG's areas of concern include

consumer and environmemtal protection as well as corporate
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and governmental accountability.

NJPIRG opposes the concept of a power authority
embodlied in A-2156 because we believe that there is no
current shortage of electrical energy in New Jersey and
that there are significant alternative opportunities for
meeting the reduced demand increases expected in the next
decade. These alternatives include the restructure of
rates, improved efficiencies in energy use, and a commit-
ment ‘to the increased use of solar power.

NJPIRG supports A-608 with two proposed changes
because we believe that the State should undertake the
long~range energy and land use planning embodied in this
Bill.

The New Jersey Power Authority Act, A-2156, begins
in Section 2B with the premise that a shortage in depend-
able electric power supply in Néw Jersey requires assis-
tance from this State. This premise cannot be substan-
tiated and indeed ignores many factors indicating the
contrary. |

In testimony before the Public Utilities Commission,
Public Service Electric and Gas Company, the largest
electric utility in New Jersey serving almost 80 percent
of the customers in New Jersey, has indicated that it
presently has a 30 percent reserve capacity available

for electric generation. This is a full 10 percent above
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the 20 percent reserve capacity required by the PUC. 1In
other testimony before the Board of Public Utility
Commissioners, PSE&G has indicated that it has reduced
its five-~year construction budget from 2.8 billion
dollars to 1.9 billion dollars. This reduction took
place over the short period of three months. COnstructio$
projects have been deferred or cancelled because the

rate of growth in the demand for electricity has slowed
significantly over the last year causing PSE&G to reduce
its projected annual growth figures from 7 percent to

2 percent. All of these occurrences indicate a more than
adequate electrical energy capacity rather than a
shortage.

This decline in the rate of growth of electrical
demand is not limited to New Jersef but is a national
phenomenon. According to Robert S. Waill, Vice President
of a New York investment counselling firm, quote: |

"...It is clear that the long-term uptrend in
electrical energy consumption has tilted downward from
the traditional seven percent. Growth of about three to
fou: percent is now much more likely."

Postponement of previonsly‘planned power supply
projects seems warranted in light of the moderation in th#

increasing demand in electricity. Thus one cannot make

a case that a postponement of some power plant construction
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in New Jersey will necessarily lead the State to a
shortage Qf electrical power. Even if new generation
facilities are needed for the moderate increases in demanﬁ
projected for the next ten years, this still does not
necessitate the creation of a power authority.

There is a substantidl body of evidence showing that
the potential for conservation of energy in New Jersey
and nationwide is substantial; that is, in the range from
20 to 50 percent.

In late September of this year NJPIRG released a
study of commercial and industrial energy use in New
Jersay entitled "Abuse of Power", which found that in the
commercial sector of New Jersey's economy 95 percent of
the buiidings surveyed had internal temperatures greater
than 68° during the heating season; 75 percent had light-
ing levels above government recommended standards and
75 percent of the buildings did not have propery ceiling
insulation and in the industrial sector, 66 percent of
the plants were not recovering heat energy from boiler
blowdown or hot engine jacket water, 81 percent of the
plants were using old inefficient process unit heaters
and 82 percent of the plants were not using highly
efficient combined cycle power generation.

Thus, the potential for meeting the increases in

demand projected in the near future in the State of New
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Jersey could readily be met by the institution of more
efficient and less energy intensive commercial and
industrial operations.

The findings of the NJPIRG report are borne out on
a national scale by the recently released final report
of the Energy Policy Project of the Ford Foundation. The
report suggests that the growth in energy consumption can
be reduced by 50 percent without any harmful impact on
the national economy. It further concludes that a strong
government commitment to energy conservation could delay
new commitments to major energy sources, such as nuclear
power, off-shore drilling, development of Western coal
and shale, or oil imports for at least ten years.

The report:.concludes that we have ten years to care-
fully consider which directions our energy policy should
take, which massive energy program we should invest in.
New Jersey, too, would be foolish to rush into a program
of building power generating facilities when with a
program of energy conservation such a decision could be
put off until much more thorough research into the
alternatives available could be completed.,

If additional generating facilities are needed in
the near future, the existing electric utilities shoulé
be the ones to build them. Moreover, these utilities

should be able to finance: needed power plant constructiop
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in New Jersey if they receive adequate and expeditious
rate relief.

In this time of increasing construction costs, the
financial health of the State's utilities must be main-
tained so that they will be assured financial access to
the equity and bond markets,

It is instructive to note the words of Andrew Brimmer,
a member of the Federal Reserve Board, in a recent speech
entitled "Public Utility Pricing, Debt Financing, and
Consumeyr Welfare". And I quote:

"As I weigh the financial situation faced by public
utilities, I am personally convinced they are, in fact,
confronted by genuine difficulties. At the same time,
however, I do not believe these difficulties will lead
to a parade of utilities to their respective state legis-
latures to seek emergency assistance, as one large company
had to do in New York State. Iﬁstéad, I am personally
convinced that a more sympathetic and timely response of
regulators to requests for rate adjustments will enable
the vast majority of firms to cope with their problems.®

It should also bk notéd that President Ford has
proposed to change the investment tax credit for utilitiep
which would, if ;nacted, further bolster the abilitf of
utilities to expand their generating capacity. Ford's

proposal would raise from 4 percent to 10 percent the tax
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credit electric utilities can claim for investment in

new facilities. This would leave the utilities with more
cash on hand ahd thereby reduce the need for capital from
the bond and equity markets. It would also reduce, if
not eliminate, any need for assistance from the State of
New Jersey.

I would like to note here that President Ford's
proposal also includes the payment of money from the
Federal Treasury to make up for these credits if they
cannot be used as a credit against income and this would
touch upon the point that Mr. Bartnoff said, that this
would not help if there were no income tax liability.

Mr. FPord's proposal says that if there is no liabjility af
three years, the Federal government would actually pay
the utilities for this credit so it would be used by the
utilities,

In addition to its powers of setting the level of

ber

earnings to which each of the State's utilities is entitled,

the PUC can help manage the electrical capacity supply
problem by regulating the rate structures used by the
utilities. If the utilities were to adopt marginal cost
or peak-load pricing, the beneficial effects would
stabilize utility earnings, further moderate the need for
expanding generating capacity, and provide electric

consumers with a chance to save money by shifting their
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consumption patterns.

This, too, iy what Mr. Bartnoff was talking about

when he said shifting the use from day into night. NJPIREG

along with three other intervenors in the Public Service
case proposed a day and night differential as well as a
winter~summer differential. We were supported in that
proposal by Commissioner Bardine in the State Energy
Office and the Economy Policy Counsel in the State.
Should such shifting of use occur because of price incen-
tives granted to the customers, the utilities would be
saved from a need of creating new generating capacity.

Charles Sicchetti, a professor of economics from the
University of Wisconsin, presented the case for such a
structure on behalf of three state agencies who took part
in the PSE&G case. He testified as follows:

"Economists believe that tariffs should provide
signals to electricity users that permit each customer to
use his or her discretion concerning the use of electri-
city. In their ultimate form such tariffs should allow
each customer to be allowed price discounts when costs to
the system are lowest and price: penalties when system

costs are highest. Such a system would balance firm revej

and costs. Moreover, it would contribute to the financiﬁl

integrity of the utility, stabilize tarifffs and increase

consumer satisfactien. Such a pricing system is sometimes

ues
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called marginal cost or incremental cost pricing since it
ties prices and therefore incremental revenues to the
additional or'.incremental costs of supply.”

It should be noted here that the California PUC has
initiated a full-blown investigation of the rate
structure of electric utilities in that State after a
resolution suggesting the same passed the legislature.
The Wisconsin Public Service Commission has undertaken a
similar study. Peak load pricing will be studied in
each of these states.

In his previously mentioned speech, Andrew Brimmer
also advocated a shift away from current utility pricing
practices and towards peak-load pricing. He stated:

“I think it would be better to replace the existing
system of quantity discount pricing with a structure that
puts much more emphasis on peak load rate differentials
for both the time of day and the season of the year. 1In
the meantime, we as a society must give careful consider-
ation to the way in which we are to allocate our scarce
energy resources. Moreover, we should all accept the
fact that the growing scarcity will mean higher prices for
energy relative to most other items on which consumers
can spend their income. 1In the long run, it is better
to permit these increases: in real cost to be passed on to

final ‘users rather than pretend that we can somehow escapr
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the burden. Only in this way will consumer welfare be
truly served in the years ahead.”

If consumer welfare is the concern to which the powej
authority act is addressed, there are far better ways
to alleviate the pressure of rising electric rates on
the poor and especially the elderly. Direct payments to
those groups hardest hit by these increases should be
considered. The State may wish to pick up a percentage
of the electric bill for each of these categories of
consumers as it presently does for the bus fare of the
elderly. The State might also make low interest loans
available to homeowners and businesses in order to instal}l

increased insulation to preserve heating and cooling energy

installation of solar collectors for the heating and
cooling of buildings as well as for hot water heaters.
The State of Indiana has recently given tax incentives
to builders and homeowners adopting solar heating and
codling.

Right here: in Jersey City a project is being carried
out under the Federal Department of Housing and Urban
Development to incorporate solar energy in a central
energy system for a 500 unit housing project. One
thousand similar projects are planned nationwide.

In Pomona, New Jersey, solar energy is being used
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to heat a house from 30 to 40 degrees above the tempera-
ture outside. A house in Washington, D.C. has been
heated and cooled by solar energy for fifteen years.

A Massachusetts high school is currently heated by
solar power while the Magsachusetts Audubon Society will
heat and cool their new headquarters with solar power.
Federal office buildings in Michigan anq New Hampshire
Will be heated and cooled with solar energy.

Solar power is, therefore, an available energy
source today and it should be considered as a viable
alternative for reducing electric demand in the near
future. This approach would loan money directly to home-
owners and busineases to help them cut their energy costs
It would directly relieve their financial burden of sky-
rocketing energy bills while simultaneocusly reducing the
demand for centralized power generation.

I might note here that the money might be better
spent for capital investment of homeowners and small
businesses rather than central power generation, that
here as well as with Nuclear power there's an immense

expense in initial investment whereas there are very

low operating: costs thereafter and the technology for solar

power is here. It is not cost competitive right now only
because it is not being mass produced and this is where

the government might play a very vital role.
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Another advantage of loans to consumers rather than
to the utilities is that it puts the money where it is
most needed - without sidetracking any of it to wealthy
bondholders who would reap substantial gains from the
low interest bonds. The Federal Treasury loses almost
twice what the State would gain under such a bonding
scheme which could only lead to increased federal taxes.
In addition, it is not clear that such a bonding scheme
would reduce the cost of power to the consumer while
direct payments most certainly would.

I also want to note here it is my undgrstanding as
far as the tax exemption goes that sections 103C of the
Internal Revenue Code states that "No public utility can
sell tax-exempt bonds if it sells over 25 percent of its
yearly kilowatt hour production to investor-owned utilities. "

New York's Power Authority sells less than 25 percent
to investor owned utilities. It sells the other 75
percent to publicly-owned utilities, municipalities and
diréctly to customers and that's how it gets around the
Federal regulation. So that if we are going to talk about
the Power Authority in Jersey we would have to do the samL
thing.

In summation, because there is no current electric
energy shortage in New Jersey and because future demands

for electric power can be met by far cheaper and more
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energy efficient means, NJPIRG must oppose the concept of
a power authority as presented in A-2156.

NJPIRG fully supports the concept embodied in A-608.
No matter how limited the future demand for electric
power is, there will be a continuing need for new genera-
tion sites to replace older facilities and to meet the
new demand.

A-608 would relieve the utilities from the current
delays in site selection and certification and would
create a healthy long-range program of land use planning
in the State. This legislation would place no fiscal
burden on the State for the procedures which it enacts.
The costs of these undertakings are properly charged to
the utilities and their customers whose electric energy
use make such planning necessary.

NJPIRG would recommend two changes in A-608 as
proposed,

The first is the inclusion of the Administrator of
the State Energy Office on the Planning Commission. The
State Energy Office is the only state agency which deals
‘entirely with energy matters. To leave its administrator
out of the planning process envisioned in this bill would
seem to be a grievous mistake.

Secondly, NJPIRG recommends that the 1l5-year Cumula-

tive Energy Impact Report to be issued by the Commission
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under section 16 of the Bill be subject to the same publig

\E 4

hearing procedures as are proposed for site approval and

certification in Section 17 to 23 and 30 to 39, respectivély.

The projected needs of the State which will be outlined
in the Impact Report should be open to public inspection
and public participation should be encouraged in the
planning of future energy needs. It is no less important
that the public take part in this long-range needs
planning than in the criteria and selection of sites.

Finally, I would like to thank this Committee for
giving me the opportunity to appear today and make these
comments. I am especially grateful for the very adequate
advance notice which was given for this hearing. Unfor-
tunately, advance notice for public hearings such as these
is too often less than one week, which is totally
inadequate for a proper preparation of testimony.

Thank you again for your consideration of these
views.

MR. ESPOSITO: Any questions by the Committee?

Assemblyman Gladstone?

MR. GLADSTONE: Mr. Lloyd, that first quotation
from Mr. Brimmer--

MR. LLOYD: Yes?

MR. GLADSTONE: The essence I got out of the last’

sentence seemed to be that the utilities would have no
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trouble if the P.U.C. would give them the rate increases
they asked for when they wanted it.

Does that seem--

MR. LLOYD: Okay. I think it's-- well-~ okay. I
think that's what he's saying and we are intervening in
the Public Service case and I think a more important
consideration than what the amount of the rate increase
is, is how is it apportioned among the utility customers.

The rate structure that the utilities now use
Charges less per unit the more electricity you use. It's
our contention that these are not cost justified and thet
whether you use a hundred kilowatts or 500 kilowatts,
the charge per kilowatt hour should be essentially the
same because the cost of generation for those kilowatts
are essentially the same.

MR. GLADSTONE: I would agree with that but it just

seems to me that that other statement was not appropriate

at this time.

MR. LLOYD: Okay.

MR. GLADSTONE: Not to our way of thinking.

MR, LLOYD: I think the utilities do have to have an
adeqﬁate return to be able to supply the electricity and
I think one of the reasons they haven't been getting an
adequate return from our current structure is because

as energy uses increase, customers get into these lower

1]
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brackets and aren't paying the full cost of generation
for the electricity they're using, so I think a
restructuring in this rate proceeding going on now would
solve both problems.

MR. GLADSTONE: That would be a little clearer.

MR, ESPOSITO: Any further questions?

Thank you, Mr. Lloyd.

MR. LLOYD: Thank you.

MR, SALKIND: Mr. Chairman, on record, for the
report on the meeting our staff has asked me to make the
point so that everyone knows it.

With reference to A-608, that when the Bill was
pre-filed for introduction based upon the earlier draft
at a previous session, that the State Energy Office did
not exist and that's why it's not in the Bill so if the
Bill will be moved for favorable consideration at a
subsequent meeting, it will be my desire to so amend.

MR. ESPOSITO: Mrs. Warren Zapp representing the
Hudson County Citizens for Clean Air, the next witness.

MRS. ZAPP: Yes, thank you for inviting me. I'm
Mrs, Warren Zapp. I'm president of Hudson County Citizens
for Clean Air and I live in Jersey City, 242 Stevens
Avenue.

I've been in touch with the Hudson Environmental

Coalition of which our group is a member and in touch
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with Mrs. Barry Iseler of New Jersey Citizens for Clean
Air. Unfortunately I have not~~ I don't know if there
was a mailing list to notify people of the hearing but

I was~- I would like to be added on to a mailing list to
be notified of all future hearings because we are vitally
interested in this and I accidentally just spoke to Dave
Moore last evening and he mentioned, "Are you coming to
the hearing?” and so I'm sorry if I don't have a prepared
statement that I can just distributebut I would be happy
to type it up and give it to you by Monday and I'm sure
that the Hudson Environmental Coalition would also like
to-- also, you know, send a statement in.

Will your records be open for a number of days
after this?

MR. ESPOSITO: Yes.

MRS. ZAPP: Okay.

Well, first of all, I would like to read something
which I think is quite important.

We in Hudson County, in Hudson County Citizens for
Clean Air, have a very, very fine reputation. We've
never had an industry move out of town because of our
intercession in asking the industry to shore up their air
pollution equipment. We work hand in hand with the
industries to encourage them to be a good neighbor and to

install air pollution equipment and to still maintain the
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area of employing our local people so I think that-- I
want to state this at the very beginning to let you know
exactly what Hudspon County Citizens for Clean Air stands
for.

There was one interesting side remark from the
Efivironmental Quality-- the fourth annual report of the
Council of Environmental Quality which was issued
September, 1973 and there was one little section that I
thought was very interesting.

After detailed studies it was sited "that the delays
in power plant construction particularly nuclear plants,
have also been caused by a wide variety of factors.
Contrary to many public statements, court actions by
environmentalists are not the major contributor. Informa
tion available to the Council indicates that delays are
primarily camsed by non-environmental factors, such as
strikes, defective equipment, late deliveries of equipmen

Now, the data I submitted to the Council of Environ-
mental Quality by the Atomic Energy Commission in March,
1973 confirmed that the National Environmental Policy
Act, environmental review process, is not the major
factor controlling the start of a nuclear plant's
operatdon.

So, this 'to me shows exactly what environmental

groups can do and what they do not do so I thought I

t."




O 0 W N

-3

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

147

wanted to read this into the record.

As I mentioned before, we are very, very happy to
be here to be able to testify and if public interest
is the criterion, then time also is exactly the word °
to use in describing this hearing on the safe and sound
environmental-- environmental issues on this, the siting
of our power plants in New Jersey and the need to estab-
lish a State Planning Commission to approve and acquire
the sites in an: orderly manner.

One would have to be totally cut off from civiliz#-
tion these days or both blind and deaf not to be fully
aware of the public's concern with the ent¥ironment.
There's hardly a day in the week or an hour in the day
when one does not see a newspaper article or hear a radio
program or view a television show in which pollution of
some kind is not mentioned.

We believe strongly that legislation is necessary
to establish the proper framework for a coordinated
planning effort. A provision for participation by state
planning agencies such as this-- as proposed in 608, is
vital. A requirement that the utility give appropriate
consideration to all comments received on its proposed
plans and justify its rejections of any of them is a must|
a requirement that detailed plans for a facility be

appropriately published in the public media especially
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in the local newspapers and all publications.

I would even go further than just to say a 30 mile
radius. I would say a hundred mile radius. I've gone
to the Trenton Library to have an environmental comment
on a siting of a refinery all the way down on the Jersey
shore because I believe that the environment is a regiona
concern so I was going to be willing to add my comments
on something that I think will effect even Hudson County,
even though it's far away as the shore and that's why I
think that the publication of the siting of plants or the
projections of sites for any plants in the future must
be publically advertised and available in the local
libraries, any environmental impact studies that are made
on these plants.

There should be a reasonable time period before
approval by any state agencies to acquaint the public
and all interested parties. A period of two or three
Yearg would be preferable before any construction to
allow the project to be viewed by the public and all
interested persons.

I know you're smiling but I think it really-- in
order to study these things, it certainly takes a long
time to evaluate any environmental effects and I think
this would be a safe period.

I know maybe everyone wouldn't agree with me, but
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I would say this is a safe period.

The approach should prove a useful technique for
getting all interested parties together in identifying
problem areas in a timely fashdon. This would weed out
bad environmental siting and would avoid delays during
future administrations and licensing processes.

Now, I wanted to cite something that I thought was
so important. I know when a company has to do an
environmental impact study, when they have to get
congsultants, engineering, architectural studies, and
they're spending all of this money on a site when they
really began-- they know deep down in their heart that
they really cannot possible build it, for instance, in a
very, very congested area, then, of course, when they
find out later on it's dropped, this price, the cost of
all of these extensive, expensive studies have to be
absorbed by the public and that's why I feel the review
of any siting beforehand, before it gets to a local level
is so imperative in this case.

Now, I wanted to cite in that-- California has estab:
lished a State Power Plant Siting Committee with respon-
sibility to facilitate the various approvals needed to
construct a power plant.

Now,this Committee consists of representatives of

the Department of Conservation, Fish & Game, Harbors and
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Watercraft, Parks & Recreation, Public Health and Water
Resources. The State Lands Division, the State Air
Resources and Water Resources Control Boards and the
Regional Water Quality Control Board in whose jurisdic-
tion the proposed site lies.

Now, the function of the Committee is to review plans
for new power plant sites and the addition of new units
to existing sites either nuclear or fossil fueled taking
into consideration such items as the marine environmental
survey, site recreation development, intake and discharge)
designs and the locations of switchyards and transmission
lines and I understand from our environmental contacts in
California that this siting committee has been working
very effectively out there and it might be good to
exactly find out how they are operating.

I was talking to the gentleman from Maryland who
brought an excellent report to the group this morning on
the Maryland Siting Committee, but I think that Assembly-
man Kean's Bill, the makeup of 608's Committee has much
improved upon the Maryland concept because I asked him
exactly who was on his siting committee and I believe
that the makeup of this committee as outlined in:this
Bill is a much better one.

Now, I wanted to comment on 608. There are areas

that I believe should be emphasized,
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Assemblyman Kean, as he outlined on the first page,

that in order to avoid unnecessary delays in the construc

tion and operation of needed bulk power supply facilities|

that a full and timely analysis of environmental conse-
quences at the earliest possible opportunity should be
made.

Now,this is very important. When there are land use
decigions that have to be made, it's very, very important
to have an analysis of any environmental consequences
at that time before any land use decisions are being made

Now, on Page 3 the establishment of the Board. I
also would like to add that we are hoping that the State
Energy Office will be represented on the Board and I
realize at the time the Bill was printed that there wasn'
any, but I hope that we can take this into consideration.

On Page 5 this is a very, very important section
where the Commissioner-is authorized to direct either
directly or by way of contract, grant or other arrange-
ment a continuing research program concerning the environ
mental, social, economic and technical aspects of bulk
power supply facilities. This is very, very important.

If all we are looking for is siting, then this
committee will be useless. We must put money into resear
We have to look into all of the new techniques, whether

it be the conversion of garbage into power or solar enerq

1

4
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and 80 on. We muat think of the future. If we are only
content to be so shortsighted that we are only thinking
of today, then we are going to really miss the boat with
the new generation who are going to expect a cleaner way
of producing power.

So I think that on Page 5 that l4th item is a very,
very important one and I'm glad to see that was considere:

With the publication of any notices, on Page 7, I
mentioned about the publication of any hearing notices,

I think this is: most important.

On Page 8, this is one of the things I wanted to
speak about, “the diaapproval of a site because the
construction of any bulk power supply facility on the sit
would unduly impair the environmental values. The site
may not be resubmitted for approval as a site unless
there is clear evidence of changed conditions.

In other words, resubmitting a site just for the
sake of hoping that maybe in an interval that someone has
Chaﬁged his mihd when there aren't any new incentives or
any new material that will be submitted would be a waste
of the commission's time and I'm very happy that this
has been added.

As I mentioned again, the notification on Page 11.
Each application shall also be accompanied by proof

that public notice thereof was given to persons residing
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in the municipalities entitiad to receive such notice by
the publication of a summary of the application and the
data on or about which it's to be filed in such newspapersg
as will serve substantially to inform such persons of the
application and I hope it's in big enough print so that
the~- someone doesn't have to take one of those magnifying
Jdlasses to see it.

I would like to hope that the opemmuss of any type
of public hearing notice will be large enough so that
someone who has impaired vision will not have difficulty
in finding the notice.

On Page 12, of course, it's very, very important,
the environmental impact of proposed facilities and all
of the other steps going down A, B, C, D, E, and F,
that have been cited and the-- on top of Page 13 up to
Paragraph 31, that's very important.

At the end of the statement Mr. Kean establishes
here that there is an inherent conflict between the
increasing demand for more electric power generating
facilities and the increasing concern or preservation of
environmental values in the State. We wholeheartedly
agree with this.

Now, as far as Assembly Bill No. 2156, we feel that
the Bill should be shored up to allow more citizen

participation and more emphasig- on research into alternate
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ways to produce the power and we are glad to hear that
the sponsor has this at heart. I was happy to hear that
you are interested in research and I think you should put
it in the Bill, too, so that we are all aware of this.

Now, as far as the makeup of the Board, I would like
to add that I would hope in order to have a healthy
balance in the makeup of this committee, that there would
be two members that would be from organized environmental
organizations within the State. I think this would be
an asset to any committee that was going to look into any
type of power plants, whether it is funding, siting or anjy
thing. I think that you need the expertise of establishec
environmentalists and I would hope that this would be
added in~-- when the final bill is drawn up for submittal
to the Assembly and Senate.

I think other than that, we are not opposed to 2156.
We are not opposed to Assembly Bill No. 608. We endorse

‘

it with the mention of the facts that I've presented to
you today and that;hearing such as this followed by
significant and cooperative action on the part of your
Committee will go a long way toward dealing with the
future environmental concerns of the public and I know
this is whose heart we really have in mind today. They‘

can't be present here. Some of the people have to work.

Some of the people are home taking care of their children

it
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and I know that we all are interested in their welfare
and I thank you very much for the time that you've given
me today.
MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you, Mrs. Zapp, for your
testimony.
Mr. Henry Mmller, Citizen of Weehawken, New Jersey.
MR. MPLLER: Folks, I listened to this here talk
on environment. I think I was the first Environmental’

Commissioner in Hudson County in 1952 and then later on

014 Man Kenny called me up and he said, "Muller, how woulg

you like to be the Environmental Commissioner of the
County?"

I says, "Sure." I says, "what do you want me to

be there, Chief?" He says, "Well, you know your businessj

MR. ESPOSITO: Mr. Manller, would you please be
seated and be more comfortable?

MR. MULLER: I can stand up. It's all right.

I said, "What do you want to put me there for, Chief]

He says, "Well, Muller, you know the business and you
don't get fresh to people,” meaning you don't chase them
out of town.

When the smoke-- when a chimney was smoking I didn't

run and say "Hey, you're in violation of Section 444,

$500 fine and we're going to shut you down." I used to g

and say "Mr. Smith, the neighborhood is hollering about
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smoke coming out. Let's see what's the matter”, and
about five or ten minutes I'd go in and make a few changepg
and I made a friend for the people who appointed me.

MR. ESPOSITO: Mr. Muller--

MR. MULLER: VYes.

MR. ESPOSITO: Would you please stick to the bills
No. 2156~~

MR, MULLER: You're talking about electricity and

so forth and it all runs into the same thing.

MR. ESPOSITO: We have a very, very busy Committee

here. We have other commitments and we don't want to
listen to stories.

MR. MULLER: Well, to listen to stories is about
the price of this here business. When the price of the
utilities went up, the cost-- they want more monies
because you forced them to use o0il instead of coal.
That's what you did. You got much coal in here in this
country. ‘

The Arabs have oil but because of the environmentalists
they said it hurts a little bit and now you got-- you've
got to use oil.

One of your Assemblemen here, Chris Jackman, says,
"What's the use of having clean air when you have a clean
belly and nothing to eat?:’because this business-- that's

what he said. So I'm not reading from books-- and he was
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right, too.

I think this little sulfur business, if I asked
you fellows, Mr. Salkind, what percentage of a gallon of
oil would be high sulfur oil, what percentage would--

MR. ESPOSITO: Mr. Muller, I think Mr. Salkind will
ask the questions.

MR. MULLER: All right.

Well, they all say 10, 15 of 20 percent. 2 percent.

Now, I've lived in this country since 1896. I'm
not a carpetbagger around here and I never was on any-
body's payroll, excepting during the First World War
when I got a job with the submarine boat company. I was
a full-fledged electrician when I was 18 years and I laid
out all their électric work for the three ships of the
submarine boat company so I know-- I must know something
about this electrical business.

Then I studied electrical engineering and I never
workéd at it because I couldn't work that cheap. We were
making money on the other thing. |

Now, I got a few items down here to make you laugh
or not.

Use o0il instead of coal which costs the people of
this State maybe 150 million dollars a year for that
little caper. You're short of oil because you forced

the big utilities to use it all over the country. Go
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back to coal and you'll have no shortage of oil.

I used to be prasident of the 0il Industry in this
State, I used to run the largest fuel company and I ownec
an oil refinery one time. No matter how dopey you are,
you have to learn something in that time and I've lived
a long time and I had a very active life and I have a
half-way decent reputation with the oil companies.

Now, I can cut this o0il business short and all I
can say is that putting up a-- that, a State controlled

and owned electric power plant is the same as saying that:

no matter what the State engages in, you and I as individyals

can do it better, quicker and cheaper.

I do not believe in public ownership and I ask you
fellows who are in the State Legislature to mind your
own business. Don't monkey around with the businessman.
He's done a good job. Stick to making laws. We need a
whole lot of changes in New Jersey here. That's what you
should do; not to stick your nose in a man's business.

I'll wind up by saying that government is best
which governs least. Gentlemen, mind yoﬁr own business.

MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you.

MR. MULLER: PFellows, I'm not mad at you.

MR. ESPOSITO: No, no. We enjoyed you.

MR. MULLER: Thank you. I'm going to go home now.

My wife will raise hell with me.,

|
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MR, ESPOSXITO: The last witness is Miss Grace Edge,
180 Ege Avenue, Jersey City.

MISS EDGE: Thank you, gentlemen, for this oppor-
tunity to speak at the very end when I know you're tired
and this is extemporaneous and I'll be as brief as possib

I-- most of what I wanted to say has been said so
I'll spare you the repetition.

I have a few comments that I hope you'll find
pertinent.

Just as a private citizen, anything I say is my own
opinion so far as Bill No. 2156 is concerned and with all
due respect to its sponsor who is here present, I dis-
agree and I disagree absolutely with having another
independent public agency set up. I have been distressed
by the proliferation of such agencies in recent years
and I do feel as a prévious witness has stated in
perhaps slightly different words that the allocating of
power to agencies like that by legislators is depriving
the‘citizenry of the direct representation to which they
are entitled so-- now, this is--~ has nothing to do with
this particular bill except insofar as this Bill fits
into my previously deduced opinion.

Beyond that, I am entirely in favor of the philosophi
as well as the mechanisms set forth in Bill 608. Again,

I am entirely on the side of the conservationists’

)
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opinions expressed here previously so once more I'll try
to spare you a few comments of my own but I will go furtwer.

Perhaps with a temerity that I know that, again as
& private citizen but with an increasing number of the
citizenry of the U.S. behind me, that there should be
an absolute moratorium on the construction of all nuclear
power plants until such time as the safety factors are
taken care of,

Again, trying to spare detail, I will say this:

That the way the waste of the nuclear plants is disposed
of is not aol#ing the problem at all. It's passing the
Problem to future generations. Those cases of lead or
what;.ever that are dropped into the ocean are just time
bombs for future generations to have to contend with anc
I think that that is entirely immoral and I'm sorry that
the utilities have already put millions of dollars into
planning new plants, but they have also put millions

and millions of dollars into saturation advertising in a
public relation effort to sell this nuclear idea to the
Public supposedly as something safe.

Now, I suggest by way of trying to be constructive
that with all this much vaunted American technology and
today's subject, the technology of the public utilities,
let them concentrate on research to make nuclear waste

harmless and unless and until they can achieve that goal,
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I feel that there should be no more construction of
nuclear power plants and beyond that, of course, we know
that Congress has now finally and at long last given its
blessing to research into solar energy.

One of thMprevious witnesses has already said that
the technology is here. Perhaps it needs improvement but
now that Congress has authorized money for research in
solar energy, if the concentration were put upon develop-
ment of that as an alternate source within very few years
just as Atomic energy was developed during World War II
because it had a concentration of effort, solar energy

could be developed and in the long run quite possibly

'prove much more economical as a source of energy.

And let us hope much more safe than any of the nuclear

power plants.

Thank you fram a private citizen.

MR. ESPOSITO: Thank you.

MR. RYS: Thank you.

MR. ESPOSITO: Ladies and gentlemen, I want to thank
all those who participated in the conduct of this hearing
and I assure you that your testimony will be made part
of the record of the hearing. I also would like to annouLce
tonight that we might have another hearing in the near
future on Bills A-608 and A-2156.

Thank you.

(End of Hearing.)
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FEDERAL ENERGY ADMINISTRATION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20461

15 November 1974

Mr, Steven B, Frakt

Research Associate

Assembly Transportation and Communications
Committee

Legislative Services Agency

State House

Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Dear Mr, Frakt:

This is in response to your letter of October 21, 1974, and
pursuant to our telephone conversation wherein you requested com-
ments on New Jersey's proposed legislation regarding Energy
Facilities Planning (A-608) and the New Jersey Power Act (A-2156).
The Federal Energy Administration welcomes this opportunity to
comment on legislation which has as its purpose providing adequate
and reliable electric power and eliminating the problems of power
plant siting. Energy facility siting is an area of great concern
in our nation's efforts to meet its energy needs in an environ-
mentally acceptable manner.

The FEA supports state legislation which aids in energy facility
siting. The siting problem has proven a deterrent to expansion
of U.S. energy industries. Difficulties in obtaining sites for
not only electric facilities but also various other types of
energy facilities are one reason for the industry's failure to
keep pace with energy demand.

The proposed New Jersey legislation entitled '"Energy Facilities
Planning Act of 1974'' addresses directly the problem of siting
bulk power supply facilities to satisfy the State's need for a
reliable electric power supply, The bill has many similarities

to the Maryland law which establishes a Commission to evaluate

and purchase sites for future construction of electric generating
plants. The major stumbling block Maryland has encountered is the
financing mechanism; funds are not being generated fast enough to
purchase the necessary sites. New Jersey might avoid this problem
if its Energy Commission received an initial appropriation suffi-
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cient for site purchases prior to accumulation in the Trust Fund of
enough capital to purchase the necessary sites.

The Maryland Commission contracts with independent firms for a
detailed site evaluation; the use of independent consultants, which
represent neither government nor private industry interests, avoids
the possible charge of bias in site evaluation, The cost of each
evaluation is about one million dollars. The New Jersey bill does
not appear to contemplate such extensive site evaluation., If ex~-
perience in administering the program should reveal the necessity
for extensive site evaluation, no mechanism is available in the
procedures outlined to implement or finance such a study.

It is suggested that the applicant for site certification be re-
quired to pay a fee for certification. The fee should not be so
high as to create a financial disincentive but should be high enough
to discourage spurious applications, Since site evaluation is costly,
the application fee could certainly be applied toward such expense.

The public hearing provisions in proposed bill A-608 are very care-
fully planned and should satisfy even severe critics. The planning
procedures are quite comprehensive and should result in adequate,
long-term demand projections.

One area which might cause problems in the future is the eminent
domain aspect. The bill provides that the power of eminent domain
be delegated to the Commission but makes no provision for the time-
liness of the taking. For example, after the first public hearing
(Sec. 23, A-608) the Commission is required to issue a finding as
to site suitability. |If the finding is issued pursuant to Sec. 23
(a) or (b), i.e., preliminary approval or preliminary conditional
approval, such finding might well amount to a ''taking'' within the
meaning of eminent domain, for which compensation must be paid.

Section 24 may well be valid in New Jersey according to its laws,
but careful consideration should be given to the effect of Sections
23 and 24 when implemented together. Sec. 24 provides that the
Commission shall purchase sites contained in the site inventory,
which means sites already approved by the procedures outlined in
Sec. 23 and preceding sections. |If the certification procedure
which places sites in the inventory restricts the property owner
from using his property in the normal course of business, he would
in all likelihood be entitled to compensation. Few, if any, courts
would require a property owner to maintain indefinftely property
for use as a utility site. Also, it would be much easier to
judiciously decide the ''fair market value'' within a short time after
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site suitability is determined, |If a site is to '"'sit" in an inven-
tory for 10 years prior to compensation being made, the legal
problems in determining ''fair market value' could be extensive.

To avoid confusion, it is suggested that the word ''person'' be in-
cluded in the definition section (Sec. 3). This becomes especially
important in the penalty clause (Sec. 44) where confusion could
result. It is also recommended that a ''savings'' clause be added.
In the event that a portion of the bill is held invalid, the entire
program will not fail,

Another possible consideration would be a provision to appoint an
attorney to represent the public interest., It is noted that in the
public hearings provision (Sec. 23), the right of cross-examination
is afforded, Also, the Commission can establish the procedures for
the hearings. In the event that such procedures and cross-examina-
tions are beyond the scope of expertise of most ordinary citizens,
it might prove politic to provide an attorney to represent the
citizenry, Washington State, in its Thermal Power Plant Act, pro-
vides counsel from its Attorney General's office. His specific
duty is to ''represent the public and its interest in protecting the
quality of the environment for the duration of the certification pro-
ceedings'', (See the Revised Code of Washington Sec, 80,50.080).

Another suggestion relates to Sec, 23 wherein the Commission is re-
quired within sixty days of the public hearings to publish an environ-
mental evaluation of the site and issue a finding as to the suita-
bility of the site. Although it is recognized that strict adherence
to time schedules in site certification is desirable and that the
findings should be published within a reasonable period, sixty days
would seem exceedingly brief for preparing an environmental state-
ment and findings, |[f the information obtained in the public hearings
is to be included in an extensive site evaluation and environmental
statement, more time would be necessary to properly compile the in-
formation. Perhaps one hundred-twenty days would be a more appro-
priate time limitation,

Proposed bill A-2156, creating the New Jersey Power Authority, ad-
dresses a different aspect of the energy problem. |t authorizes the
issuance of bonds and other obligations for the purpose of acquisi-
tion, financing, construction, expansion, improvement, operation, sale
and lease of electric power supply facility projects. The bill deals
primarily with financing mechanisms; it could well provide a more
sound capital base for meeting the financial requirements of the
public utilities.
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However, adequate consideration has not been given to the actual
siting features, Section 7 states that prior to commitment, the
authority shall... ''duly,,. determine..., on the basis of all
information reasonably available... that such facility is es-
sential for the maintenance of a reliable and adequate electric
power supply.' In other words, the basic criteria for determination
is need. Environmental considerations are not mentioned, nor are
site evaluation, comprehensive land use planning, public hearings,
and many other salient factors in the decision making process. Need
should not be the dominant factor in determining the placement,
operation, maintenance and expansion of a power facility. The
wisdom of delegating such power to an authority without providing
adequate public notice, hearings, ascertainable ¢riteria for decision
making, and otker equally important factors is questionable.

Experience has shown industry that a major stumbling block in ac-
quiring sites has been opposition at the local level, Proposed

bill A-608 provides for ''override'' of local opposition where the
site is otherwise suitable. Bill A-2156 makes no such provision.

It is the policy of the FEA to urge that state regulatory commissions
establish electric rates that permit an adequate rate of return to
utilities to enable them to attract investment capital in the finan-
cial markets. We do not recommend that general tax revenues be
employed to in any way subsidize the true cost of electricity to the
consumer, The actual consumer, be it industrial, commercial, or
residential, should bear the costs of a reliable electrical genera-
tion system.

| hope our comments will be helpful to you in resolving the complex
issues presented by energy facility siting. |If any additional
information can be provided to aid in the drafting of proposed siting
legislation, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

d L/ fyi/ .

£2 56?4v“<£%4‘:?7*qf£?4%fi~zb
Ellen Gay Baker
0ffice of Regulatory Activities

166



LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF NEW JERSEY

460 BLOOMFIELD AVENUE, MONTCLAIR, NEW JERSEY 07042 TELEPHONE 746-14656  AREA CODE 201

STATEMENT BY THE LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF NEW JERSEY
TO
THE ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND COMMUNICATIONS
ON
A.2156 and A.608
December 2, 1974

The League of Women Voters of New Jersey regrets that none of our representatives
was able to attend the hearing in Jersey City on bills A.2156 and A.608 setting
forth methods for handling future power plant construction. We nope, however, that

our comments will be made a part of the hearing record.

Members of the League have not studied the need for new power plants in New Jersey
and surrounding states. However, we have been studying environmental problems since
1954 when the national League initiated its water study. Since that time, problems
of air pollution and land use have been added to the scope of our investigationms.

In addition, we have begun to take a careful look at the use of energy in the United

States. It is from this background that we are commenting on A.2156 and A.608.

We must state at the beginning that we feel a land use plan for the state of New
Jersey, which will be a guide not only for the siting of power plants but for many
other major developments, is essential if we are to retain any of the qualities that
make the state a desirable place in which to live. New Jersey with its rivers, bays,
underground water resources and excellent farmland has an obligation to make wise use
of these resources, not only for its own residents, but for other inhabitants of the

United States and for the future.

Related to the need for land use planning is the equally vital need to face up to the
future use of energy in this country and to establish a carefully considered energy
policy. At present, we consume an inordinate proportion of the world's energy and
too often consume it wastefully. Energy is wasted in much of what we use in our
daily living including the automobile, household appliances and modern buildings,
most of which are designed for the least energy-efficient use. Indeed, until re-
cently, we have been encouraged to use more, not less, energy. The League believes,
however, that the United Statesis at the threshold of an essential reorientation of
our way of life from one that wastefully consumes to one that husbands its resources.
167
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In this process of adjusting our living habits we must also adjust the policy of
continual response to demand and, instead, begin estimating real needs and how to
supply them with the least permanent damage to our resources —— in other words, to

plan.

A.2156

It is for these reasons the League questions the advisability of A.2156 which would
create the New Jersey Power Authority to provide for construction and expansion of
power plants. Without a basic plan against which to assess the true needs for ener-
gy and land use, in what context will growth of power supply facilities be considered?
Should New Jersey be encouraging expansion of the state's power supply at a time when
we should be reducing our energy consumption? Would the siting of power plants have

precedence over other escential needs for land?

In addition, because the League belleves that government should be responsive to the
will of the people we are concerned with the lack of provision for public hearings

before decisions are made on siting of power supply facilities.

The League feels A.2156 does not provide the soundest method for handling development
of power plants. However, in the event this Committee is giving it serious considera-

tion, we have suggestions which we believe could make some improvements:

1. We feel that the Commissioner of Health should be included as an ex-officic member
of the Authority. Air pollution problems connected with fossil fuel power plants
and the more serious pollution connected with atomic leaks and storage of radio-
active wastes from nuclear plants require an informed opinion to help determine

locations where the least damage can be done to the fewest people.

2. Since we believe that research is essential to wise future use and development
of power, we suggest that one of the duties of the Authority be to make and pub-
licize studies such as those outlined in A.608.

3. We also feel that the Authority, or the municipalities in which the Authority
or a power company wishes to site a plant, should be required to hold public
hearings before permission to purchase land or to construct or enlarge a plant

is granted.

A.608
The League believes that A.608 is also designed to address an immediate need rather

than fitting into an overall plan. In fact, the same questions we raised with

168 (more)



~

Statement to The Assembly Committee on Transportation and Communications

December 2, 1974 Page 3
A.2156 we would consider valid for A.608. However, we approve of some of the bill's
provisions. We feel the studies outlined in the bill are essential and once they are
completed should be the basis for decisions for the need and the location of power

plants.

The League also approves of the requirement for advanced planning by the utilities
and the incorporation in their plans of future projections, environmental effects and
coordination of plans with other utilities. This should go a long way toward pre-
venting the kind of bind in which we presently find ourselves. (In regard to speci-
fics of the utility's planning, we do not understand Sec. 15.d, which appears to be

incomplete.)

The League strongly favors local hearings on power plant sites, as we have said, but
we are confused by some of the terms of the bill. The inventory of approved sites

is an excellent idea, as is the idea of purchasing some of them in advance of need.
However, we do not understand how the provision in Sec. 29, line 16 (page 10) ties

in with the public hearing on the application. This provision states that "the issue
of site suitability shall not be considered in the certification proceedings" when
the site of the facility is on the approved list. It is our understanding that the
hearing 1s part of the certification proceedings and would deal primarily with the
site of the proposed plant. We wonder, too, if the second hearing is necessary. If
we understand the procedure correctly, there will be continuocus two-year reports on
energy facilities plans by the power companies, including public hearings and up-
dating of the site inventory. If this 1is correct, all the second hearing appears to
accomplish is another chance for affected interests to have their say. This certain-
ly has advantages for environmentalists and other concerned citizens, but it would
seem to be time consuming from the point of view of both the Commission and the power
company waiting to begin construction. There is, of course, provision for judicial

review for aggrieved parties.

In summary, the League appreciates the need to assure an adequate power supply for New
Jersey and to assist the power companies in providing electricity. We believe,
however, that this need should not be addressed without consideration of total ener-

gy and land use needs and envirommental concerns.
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